**Nabor, Gaudencio A.**, *June 14, 2012* Gaudencio A. Nabor, 89, of Keaau, Hawaii, a Green Point Nursery worker, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Manaoag, Pangasinan, Philippines. He is survived by wife Isabel P., sons Antonio Nabor and Romeo N. Picar, daughters Felicidad Mones and Natividad Delfin, 11 grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8 a.m. Thursday at St. Joseph Catholic Church, Hilo. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at Homelani Memorial Park, Ilima Section. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 June 2012]

**Nacar, Mieko Tsunoda**, *May 14, 2012* Mieko Tsunoda Nacar, 76, of Ewa Beach died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Maebashi-shi, Gunma-ken, Japan. She is survived by sons Alan and David; daughters Morina Bardoni, Teresa Sarajina and Lena Ranit; brother Yukihisa Tsunoda; sister Fusako Miura; eight grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 June 2012]

Nacino, Ricardo Sr., *March 21, 2012* Ricardo Nacino Sr., 86, of Lahaina died at home. He was born in Puunene, Maui. He is survived by sons Ricardo "J." Jr., Nathan D., Gary D. and Alan D.; daughter Sissy Rogers; sisters Magdelena Nacino and Constancia Tamboa; seven grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at Borthwick Norman's Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Maui Memorial Park. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 April 2012]

Nacnac, Pi'ikeaona'ohakuali Jake, *July 10, 2012* Pi'ikeaona'ohakuali Jake Nacnac, infant son of Franklin Jr. and Jenilee of Laupahoehoe, died in Hilo Medical Center. He is also survived by sisters Jenajwa, Jaychelle, Jeneshia, Jahkara and Jeniqua; grandparents Franklin Sr. and Etta Nacnac, and James and Jane Lawrence; and great-grandmother Angeline Lawrence. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 July 2012]

Naeole, Arthur Manulani Sr., *Sept. 29, 2012* Arthur Manulani Naeole Sr., 67, of Kapolei, a retired carpenter, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Miriam K.; son Arthur "Manu" Jr.; daughters Germaine Escoto and Chantelle Naeole-Iliff; brothers David K., Joseph K. and Nohea; sisters Dorothy L. Seghorn, Margaret K. Perkins and Lillian M. Kaneakua; and two grandchildren. Visitation:8:30 a.m. Thursday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services:9:30 a.m. Burial:11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Aloha attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 October 2012]

NAEOLE, ARTHUR MANULANI, SR., 67, of Kapolei, HI, passed away September 29, 2012 in Honolulu. Born November 4, 1944 in Honolulu, HI. Arthur was a retired carpenter and member of the Carpenter's Union-Local 745, and also a member of the Divine Church of God. He is survived by wife, Miriam Kehau Naeole; son, Arthur "Manu" Naeole, Jr.; daughters, Germaine (Lester) Escoto, Chantelle (Robert) Naeole-Iliff; brothers, David K. (Charlene) Naeole, Joseph K. Naeole, Nohea Naeole of Maui; sisters, Dorothy L. Seghorn, Margaret K. Perkins, Lillian M. (Joseph) Kaneakua; grandsons, Jacob Escoto, Jonas Escoto. Visitation 8:30 a.m. Thursday (October 25) at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel; Funeral Service 10:00 a.m. Burial 11:00 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Aloha Attire. Flowers Welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 October 2012] **Naeole, The Rev. Margaret Kalani Mahi**, *June 6, 2012* The Rev. Margaret Kalani Mahi Naeole, 68, of Hilo, formerly of Honolulu, a minister at Ke Ola Mau Loa Church in Waimea, Hawaii, died at home. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by brothers the Rev. Abraham, Jacob "Sonny Boy" and Paul; and sisters Elizabeth "Peka" Halualani, Dinah Kaikuana, Phoebe Hopfe and Katherine Mahi. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. June 29 at Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. Services: 9:30 a.m. Brunch to follow at the mortuary. Burial at noon at Hawaii Veterans Cemetery No. 2. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 June 2012]

**Naeole, William Emil Pilama,** *April 15, 2012* William Emil Pilama Naeole, 64, of Waianae died in Pali Momi Medical Center. He was born in Waimanalo. He is survived by wife Anna M., son Travis, daughters Trina Ho and Vanna Naeole-Raymondo, brothers James and Leslie, sister Narcissus and seven grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Saturday at Kaiona Beach Park in Waimanalo. Scattering of ashes to follow. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 April 2012]

**Nagahama, Rose Yukiko,** *April 9, 2012* Rose Yukiko Nagahama, 85, of Honolulu, a retired Liberty House salesclerk, died. She was born in Heeia. She is survived by husband James S., sons Wayne S. and Brian H., sister Florence F. Yoza and five grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Sunday at Kalihi Union Church. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 April 2012]

Nagahara, Diane Ikuye, *Nov. 20, 2011* Diane Ikuye Nagahara, 59, of Honolulu died in Pali Momi Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Francis and brother Sidney Baba. Services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Makiki Christian Church, 829 Pensacola St. Parking entrance on Rycroft Street. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 January 2012]

Nagahisa, George Satoru, *July 22, 2012* George Satoru Nagahisa, 88, of Honolulu, a retired U.S. Postal Service employee and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Henrietta, son Alan J., daughter Naomi N. Wong and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 August 2012]

**Nagahisa, Teruko**, *Aug. 3, 2012* Teruko Nagahisa, 93, of Kapaa, Kauai, a Marina Flowers florist and Kapaa High School cook, died in Garden Isle Health Care. She was born in Kilauea, Kauai. She is survived by husband Albert Sr., son Albert Jr., daughter Jo Ann, seven grandchildren and 13 great-grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 August 2012]

**Nagai, Grace Yoshiko Sumida**, *Nov. 1, 2012* Grace Yoshiko Sumida Nagai, 83, of Henderson, Nev., and Honolulu died in Hospice Hawaii Kailua Home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughters Karen N. Umeda and Pat K. Mukai, brother George Sumida and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 November 2012]

**Nagaishi, Fumio**, *June 6, 2012* Fumio Nagaishi, 86, of Honolulu, a pest control retiree for the Air Force in Kadena, Okinawa, and an Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in

Honolulu. He is survived by sister Ruth Nakamoto. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 June 2012]

Nagakawa, Masami "Masa", *Aug. 21, 2012* Masami "Masa" Nagakawa, 82, of Honolulu, a retired Sears salesman and an Army veteran, died in Straub Clinic &Hospital. He was born in Kamuela, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Florence "Flo," daughtersPhyllis Miyashiro and Coleen Tanaka, sistersBeverly Tillery andPeggy Lilly, and three grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Sunday at Nuuanu Memorial Park &Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Private inurnment. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 September 2012]

Nagakawa, Masami "Masa", *Aug. 21, 2012* Masami "Masa" Nagakawa, 82, of Honolulu, a retired Sears salesman and an Army veteran, died in Straub Clinic &Hospital. He was born in Kamuela, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Florence "Flo," daughters Phyllis Miyashiro and Coleen Tanaka, brother Hallet Yamane, sisters Beverly Tillery and Peggy Lilly, and three grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Sunday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Private inurnment. Casual attire. No flowers. Additional information for an obituary published Monday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 September 2012]

**Nagamine, Charlotte Yukie,** *Feb. 3, 2012* Charlotte Yukie Nagamine, 78, of Kailua, a retired Kuakini Medical Center medical patients account representative and Department of Education educational assistant for the Windward district, died in Kuakini Medical Center. She was born in Makawao, Maui. She is survived by husband Edward M. Sr., sons Edward Jr. and Ron, sister Lorraine Higa and three grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 February 2012]

**Nagamine, Claire H.K.**, *June 2, 2012* Claire H.K. Nagamine, 89, of Kahului, a retired Maui Memorial Medical Center nurse anesthetist, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. She was born in Wailuku. She is survived by sons Alan and Paul; sisters Yoshiko Chu, Haruko Asato, Theresa Y. Imai, Teruko Awakuni, Mineko Dewa, Sadako Ige and Sueko Nakaza; and two grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 June 2012]

**Nagamine, Dan Yasumasa,** *Aug. 31, 2012* Dan Yasumasa Nagamine, 90, of Waipahu died in Hale Nani Nursing Home. He was born in Pepeekeo, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Gladys S., son David M., brother Roy, sister Dorothy Wakazuro and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 September 2012]

**Nagamine, Edward "Mits",** *Oct. 2, 2012* Edward "Mits" Nagamine, 83, of Kailua, a retired U.S. Postal Service mail carrier and Army veteran, died in Kailua.He was born in Hamakua, Hawaii. He is survived by sons Edward Jr. and Ron, sisters Katherine Stroud and Jane Nakasone, and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 October 2012]

**Nagamine, Edwin Kenji**, *June 24, 2012* Edwin Kenji Nagamine, 66, of Honolulu died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Eratt and Raden, sisters Jean Yoshida and Gay Joyo and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 July 2012]

**Nagamine, George Wasuke "Wuck",** *Jan. 30, 2012* George Wasuke "Wuck" Nagamine, 82, of Ewa, a retired federal quality evaluation laboratory electrical engineer for the U.S. Department of the Navy and an Army veteran, died. He was born in Ewa. He is survived by wife Helen S.; son Burt K.; daughters Lei Sakamoto, Lori Shimao and Lisa Wall; sisters Carol Shimabukuro and Haruko Oshiro; and six grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 March 2011]

**Nagamine, Gladys Setsuko Oyama,** *Jan. 7, 2012* Gladys Setsuko Oyama Nagamine, 79, of Aiea, a homemaker, died in Pali Momi Medical Center. She was born in Waimea, Kauai. She is survived by husband Richard H., daughters Michele Ogata and Christine Gardner, brothers George and Daniel Oyama, and a grandchild. Visitation: 3 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Aloha attire. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 January 2012]

**Nagamine, Kiyono,** *Jan. 28, 2012* Kiyono Nagamine, 96, of Honolulu, a retired house maid for private homes, died in Honolulu. She was born in Puunene, Maui. She is survived by sons Henry, Stanley, Raymond and Roy Nagamine; daughter Jane Uyehara; brother MasaruOshiro; sister Carol Shinozawa; 15 grandchildren; and 16 great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 February 2012]

**Nagamine, Matsu,** *May 8, 2012* Matsu Nagamine, 102, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Kuakini Medical Center. She was born in Nakijin, Okinawa. She is survived by sons Masashige and Masayuki; daughters Eiko Matsuda, Sadako Hasegawa and Rumiko Nagamine; brother Yoshinori Oshiro; sister Take Higa; 12 grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 May 2012]

**Nagamine, Shoko,** *May 1, 2012* Shoko Nagamine, 66, of Hilo, a retired University of Hawaii-Hilo maintenance supervisor, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born in Okinawa, Japan. He is survived by wife Aileen; daughters Kaye, Susan and Nancy; brother Robert; sister Kikumi Goshi; and four grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Dodo Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 May 2012]

**Nagano, Hisae "Stella",** *Aug. 19, 2012* Hisae "Stella" Nagano, 88, of Hilo, formerly of Pepeekeo, Hawaii, a homemaker, died in Life Care Center of Hilo. She was born in Keanae, Maui. She is survived by son Arthur, daughters Eileen Yada and Sandra Hamano, sisters Satsuki Shiraishi and Kasumi Tawara, three grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 4 p.m. Tuesday at Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. Services: 5 p.m. Casual attire. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 August 2012]

**Nagano, Ronald Haruo**, *June 1, 2012* Ronald Haruo Nagano, 75, of Honolulu, a former executive secretary at the Japanese Chamber of Commerce, died in a private care home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by brother Paul T. and sister Eleanor A. Visitation: 9 a.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 June 2012]

Nagao, Gerald Kenji, *March 11, 2012* Gerald Kenji Nagao, 48, of Fremont, Calif., died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Hyonae; son Landon; stepsons Alexander and Nicholas; father George; brothers Wayne, Steven, Wesley and Garrick; and grandmother Shizue. Services: 11 a.m. April 7 at Shingon Shu Hawaii, 915 Sheridan St. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 March 2012]

**Nagao, Mamori "Mamo",** *Aug. 1, 2012* Mamori "Mamo" Nagao, 83, of Lahaina, a retired Bank of Hawaii vice president of operations on Maui, died in Kahului. He was born in Lahaina. He is survived by wife Sue, sons James and Edmund, daughter Jeanne Beach, brother George, sisters Haruko Nakamura and Tokiko Hirota, and four grandchildren. Visitation: 10:30 a.m. Friday at Lahaina Hongwanji. Services: 11:30 a.m. Casual attire. In lieu of flowers, donations suggested to Lahaina Hongwanji or American Cancer Society. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 August 2012]

Nagao, Seigo, *July 13, 2012* Seigo Nagao, 87, of Hilo, retired owner of S. Nagao Electrical Inc. and an Army veteran who served during World War II with the 442nd Regimental Combat Team, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by wife Ellen, son Neal, daughters Linda Sakado and Elena Kawazoe, brother Shozo, sister Kazuko Young, six grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 4 p.m. Wednesday at Dodo Mortuary. Services: 5 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 July 2012]

**Nagao, Wayne Mamoru,** *Dec. 15, 2011* Wayne Mamoru Nagao, 55, of Honolulu, a selfemployed contractor, died in St. Francis Hospice. He was born in Yokohama, Japan. He is survived by mother Yoshiko and brothers Richard R. and Ronald K. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 January 2012]

**Nagasako, Edwin H.**, *Aug. 23, 2012* Edwin H. Nagasako, 61, of Honolulu, a retired Pacific Beach Hotel bartender, died in Hono-lulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by daughter Melanie C., mother Betty, brother Alvin, sister Joan and a grandchild. Visitation: 5 p.m. Sept. 6 at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. Online condolences: hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 August 2012]

**Nagasako, Michelle Lynn,** *March 21, 2012* Michelle Lynn Nagasako, 36, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Reuben G., daughter Ashleigh-Ann Oh, father Charles K.T. Oh and brother Douglas C. Oh. Visitation: 5 p.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 April 2012]

**Nagasawa, Ralph M.**, *June 23, 2012* Ralph M. Nagasawa, 87, of Honolulu, a retired heavy equipment mechanic for the Army Reserve, Department of Defense, and an Army veteran, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Ewa. He is survived by wife Leatrice; son Lloyd; daughters Sharon Young, Theola Striker, Deborah Lum and Lorene Chang; 15 grandchildren; and 10 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Cas-ual attire. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 July 2012]

**Nagaseu, Filemoni Lotoa,** *April 21, 2012* Filemoni Lotoa Nagaseu, 40, of Waipahu, a state Department of Accounting and General Services janitor, died at home. He was born in American

Samoa. He is survived by wife Fofoga J.; sons Wesley, Jonathan, Dallas Jr. Dawson and Daniel; brothers the Rev. Kolisi and Faafetai Nagaseu, and Faasalele Lotoa; and sisters Maria Gasologa, Merina and Sifua Nagaseu, and Lucy Mamea. Visitation: 8 a.m. Saturday at Waipahu United Church of Christ. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Sunset Memorial Park, Pearl City. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 May 2012]

**Nagaseu, Filemoni Lotoa,** *April 21, 2012* Filemoni Lotoa Nagaseu, 40, of Waipahu, a state Department of Accounting and General Services janitor, died at home. He was born in American Samoa. He is survived by wife Fofoga J.; sons Wesley, Jonathan, Dallas, Jr. Dawson and Daniel; brothers the Rev. Kolisi and Faafetai Nagaseu and Faasalele Lotoa; and sisters Maria Gasologa, Merina and Sifua Nagaseu, Lucy Mamea and Toaono Laupola. Visitation: 8 a.m. Saturday at Waipahu United Church of Christ. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Sunset Memorial Park, Pearl City. Additional information for an obituary published Sunday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 May 2012]

**Nagaseu, Vaimoana Malofou**, *Feb. 26, 2012* Vaimoana Malofou Nagaseu, 75, of Honolulu, a fish cannery employee, died. She was born in Western Samoa. She is survived by sons Lotoa Jr. and Tupuivao F., daughter Pauni and numerous brothers, sisters and grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Thursday at Pacific Island United Methodist Church, 2106 Palolo Ave. Services: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at Mililani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 March 2012]

**Nagata, Carl Tokio Jr.,** *May 13, 2012* Carl Tokio Nagata Jr., 24, of Kahului, a cleaning corporation manager, died. He was born in Wailuku. He is survived by parents Carl Sr. and Linda; brother Kyle; sisters Kellie Nagata, Jamie Vegas and Kanani Santos; and grandparents Issac and Victoria Kanoa. Visitation: 5 p.m. Sunday at Ballard Family Mortuary. Services: 6:30 p.m. Cremation to follow. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 May 2012]

**Nagata, Jane Haruko**, *May 29, 2012* Jane Haruko Nagata, 89, of Aiea, a retired Fort Shafter secretary and Clyde's Cleaners cashier, died in Pearl City. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Steve and Syd, brother George Kanno and a grandchild. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Burial: 10:30 a.m. June 25 at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 June 2012]

**Nagata, Masataro,** *July 8, 2012* Masataro Nagata, 94, of Hilo, a retired carpenter, died in Hilo. He was born in Naalehu, Hawaii. He is survived by sons Edward and Edwin; daughters Aileen Pang and Leona Nishimura; sisters Shigeko Higashi, Florence Nagata and Suyeko Leu; and six grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Advertiser 18 July 2012]

Nagata, Robert Masaharu, *Sept. 27, 2012* Robert Masaharu Nagata, 89, of Honolulu, a retired Matsuura & Associates partner and an Army veteran who served in the 442nd Regimental Combat Team during World War II, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Wailuku. He is survived by daughters Aileen M. Yamashiro and Gayle L. Kawahakui, five grandchildren

and five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 October 2012]

**Nagatoshi, Tokumi,** *June 8, 2012* Tokumi Nagatoshi, 94, of Ho-nolulu, a retired Board of Water Supply automotive mechanic, died in Maunalani Nursing and Rehabilitation Center. He was born in Huleia, Kauai. He is survived by daughters Sandra Nagatoshi, Beverly L. Nishimoto and Susan M. Yamaguchi; sister Sharon Lim; three grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 June 2012]

**Nagayama, Setsuko,** *Sept. 7, 2012* Setsuko Nagayama, 89, of Honolulu, a retired Y. Hata & Co. office clerk, died in Kuakini Geriatric Care. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by brother Tsuneo and sister Sumie Nakatani. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 September 2012]

**Nagoshi, Jack T.,** *Oct. 2, 2012* Jack T. Nagoshi, 86, of Honolulu, a retired University of Hawaii professor and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died in Honolulu. He was born in Hanapepe, Kauai. He is survived by wife Elsie, son Michael, daughter Caryn Iwamoto, brother Fred and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 October 2012]

**Nahakuelua, Edna Kalima,** *July 9, 2012* Edna Kalima Nahakuelua, 75, of Haleiwa, formerly of Hilo, a retired kitchen employee on Johnston Atoll, died at home. She was born in Kapehu, Hawaii. She is survived by companion Mariano Lunasco; sons Greg, Darrell, Royden and Terrance Agliam, and Ronald "Tubbs" Nahakuelua; daughters Yolanda and Valerie Agliam; 27 grandchildren; 26 great-grandchildren; and four great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. Services: 11 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 July 2012]

Nahale, Hildgard Kauka "Spooks", *Aug. 3, 2012* Hildgard Kauka "Spooks" Nahale, 80, of Honolulu, an Army veteran and Young Bros. supervisor, died in Waianae. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Josefa; son Frederick; hanai son Christopher; daughters May and Mona Nahale and Olani Nolan; hanai daughter Kimberly; sisters Dorothy Clarke and Julia Daligcon; 16 grandchildren; and eight great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Thursday at Oahu Cemetery Chapel. Services: 10:30 a.m. Inurnment: 2 p.m. at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 August 2012]

Nahale, Lorna Goo, 80 of Nu'uanu, passed away on June 15, 2012 with her family by her side. Born May 18, 1932 in Honolulu and graduated from Roosevelt HS .50. Retired word processing supervisor from Pacific Insurance Company. She is survived by husband Donald, sons Keith (Diane), Jeff (Cyn), Kirk (Dian), Guy (Patty), daughter Donni-Rae (Ron) Pang, brother Denis "Jiggie" (Barbara) Goo, sisters Leota Jean (Albert Jr.) Hussey, Helena "Honsey" Chong, 10 grandchildren and 3 great grandchildren. Services will be held at St. John Vianney Church in Enchanted Lakes on July 12, 2012. Visitation 9:00-11:00 a.m. followed by program and prayer service. Burial 1:00 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park Cemetery (Garden of Inspiration). Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 July 2012] Nahale, Lorna May Moy Heong Leialoha, *June 15, 2012* Lorna May Moy Heong Leialoha Nahale, 80, of Honolulu, a retired Pacific Insurance Co. word processing supervisor, died in Hono-lulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Donald; sons Keith, Jeff, Kirk and Guy; daughter Donni-Rae Pang; brother Denis Goo; sisters Leota Hussey and Helena Chong; 10 grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Thursday at St. John Vianney Parish. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Online condolences: hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 July 2012]

Nahoopii, Helena Kahaumelani Kaopuiki, *Jan. 27, 2012* Helena Kahaumelani Kaopuiki Nahoopii, 61, of Molokai, a Goodwill Industries of Hawaii retiree, died in Buckeye, Ariz. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by companion Valerie Asam; daughters Pilialoha Kahana and Kahaumelani Nahoopii; hanai sons Snookie, Leylan and Lindon Kahana; hanai daughters Ginger Vaapuu-Asam and Missy DeCambra; brothers Kimo and Halona Kaopuiki, Bully Kupukaa and Pee Wee Woodward; and sisters Leilani Aki, Shirley Rawlins and Piilani Shichida. Visitation: 8 a.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary, east chapel. Services: 10 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 February 2012]

Naihe, Dianne Marie, *Dec. 15, 2012* Dianne Marie Naihe, 53, of Ukapia, Kauai, a teacher, social worker and Joe's on the Green waitress, died. She was born in Cherry Point, N.C. She is survived by husband Charles A.; sons Mahi'ai R., Lawai'a E. and Pahoa M. Naihe, and Ihe Maikalani; father John J. McCarthy; brothers Brian, Paul and Michael McCarthy; sisters Karen Edmondson and Carol Montgomery; and four grandchildren. Celebration of life: 10 a.m. Saturday at Anahola Beach Park; surfboards welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 December 2012]

Naihe, Sheila Lynn, *May 20, 2012* Sheila Lynn Naihe, 50, of Honolulu, an Island Insurance Agency insurance claims adjuster, died in Honolulu. She was born in Alabama. She is survived by sister Sheryl T. Naihe-Wilson and half-brother Kailer. Private services. Donations suggested to charity. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 June 2012]

**Naito, Setsuo "Strong Boy",** *Nov. 28, 2012* Setsuo "Strong Boy" Naito, 87, of Aiea, a retired construction foreman at Oahu Construction and J.M. Tanaka Construction, and an Army veteran, died in Pali Momi Medical Center. He was born in Waipahu. He is survived by wife Misae, son Carl S., daughter Kathleen K.N. Morimoto, sisters Hanako Okazaki and Dorothy Tsutsumi, and five grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 December 2012]

Nakaahiki, Darlene Leilani, *Aug. 24, 2012* Darlene Leilani Nakaahiki, 40, of Waianae, a homemaker, died in Kaiser Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husbandBlake; sons Charles andBlake; daughter Kolealani Kamailoa; father Robert Anderson; brothers Patrick Anderson andDonald, Lester, Walter and Eugene Figueroa; sistersDoreen Anderson, Pricilla A. Ramos andPatricia Figueroa; and grandparent May L. Willing. Visitation: 2 p.m. Saturday at Moanalua Mortuary. Services: 3 p.m. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 September 2012]

Nakaahiki, Mary Haulani, *Nov. 26, 2012* Mary Haulani Nakaahiki, 88, of Lihue, a homemaker, died in Hale Kupuna Heritage Home. She was born in Lihue. She is survived by sons Patrick, Wilbert and Wilfred; daughter Victoria Victorino; sister Elizabeth Pak; 10 grandchildren; and 12 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Monday at Garden Island Mortuary, Lawai, Kauai. Services: 11 a.m. Burial to follow at Kauai Memorial Gardens. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 01 December 2012]

**Nakagaki, Philip Haruto,** *June 5, 2012* Philip Haruto Nakagaki, 88, of Honolulu, a retired heavy equipment service shop supervisor for Amfac, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Nancy S., sons Joel A. and Mark E., sister Bertha A. Miyahira, three grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 June 2012]

**Nakagawa, Benjamin Tomio**, *March 27, 2012* Benjamin Tomio Nakagawa, 77, of Wahiawa, a retired Foremost Dairies truck driver and Marine Corps sergeant, died in Wahiawa. He was born in Wahiawa. He is survived by wife Janice; sons Raymond Nakagawa and Wayne Horikami; daughters Lana Matsunaga, Lisa Lefebvre and Eunice Chinen; brothers Stanley and Hiroyuki; six grandchildren; four great-grandchildren; and a great-great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 April 2012]

**Nakagawa, Curtis S.**, *Oct. 20, 2012* Curtis S. Nakagawa, 57, of Honolulu, a mason, died in Honolulu. He was born in Hawaii. He is survived by father Richard; brothers Earle and Don Nakagawa, and Ron Sato; and sister Fran Lau. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 October 2012]

Nakagawa, Danielle "Danie Girl", *July 22, 2012* Danielle "Danie Girl" Nakagawa, 60, of Waianae, a teacher and volunteer, died in Aiea. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Calvin G.; sons Kearn Kaniala Oishi, Chad K. Navarro and Michael Nakagawa; daughter Kimi Kahoonei; stepsons Charles, Calvin Jr. and Joshua; father Roy M. Barrett; brothers William and Roy Barrett Jr.; sisters Royalette Kaui Kealoha and Roxanne Felisi; and 16 grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Nanaikapono Protestant Church, 89-235 Pua Ave., Nanakuli. Services: 10:30 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 August 2012]

**Nakagawa, Danielle "Danie" Barbara Mailani (Barrett),** 60 of Nanakuli, died on July 22, 2012 at Pali Momi Medical Center. Danie was married to Calvin G. Nakagawa on January 8, 1986; they were married 26 years. Danie was born in Honolulu, HI on June 22, 1952. Upon graduating from Farrington High School class of 1970, she went on to dance hula with the world famous Kodak Hula Show. Shortly after, she went on to work at Hawaiian Tel as an Operator. She was also a Bank Teller with a few banks, a Hostess at Makaha Inn, among other exciting adventures in her life. She then made it a focus of hers to be home for her children and support them at home. As all of her children grew, Danie started substitute teaching at Nanakuli High School, then later, much, much more than a teacher. Danie enjoyed Dancing Hula, Bowling, Anything Competitive and loved helping others most of all. There was really nothing that Danie couldn't do, once she decided she was going to do it. She was larger than life! Danie is survived by her Husband, Calvin G. Nakagawa; Sons, Kearn Kaniala (Ana) Oishi (of Taezo Isamu Oishi), Charles (Jenell) Nakagawa, Chad (Gianna) Navarro (of Luis Navarro) & Michael-Brandon (Kiri-

Lou) Halmos-Nakagawa; Daughter, Kimi (Kanila) Nakagawa Kahoonei; Father, Roy M. Barrett; Brothers, Bill (Wendy) Barrett & Roy Son-Son (Olena) Barrett; Sisters: Kau'i (Charles) Kealoha & Roxanne Felisi; Grandchildren, Justice, Aris, Kekoa, Kaleo, Elsie, Kiana, Keona, Jolie, Isabella, Hudson & Kyler.; Hanai Children: Calvin (Tracy) Nakagawa Jr., Joshua (Nicole) Nakagawa; Hanai Grandchildren, Calvin III, Owen, Ashley, Elijah, Liliana & Delilah. And many loving nieces and nephews. Danie is preceded in death by her Mother, Madeline Kau'inohea Barrett. Visitation is this Saturday, August 25th, at 8:30am at Nanaikapono Protestant Church, 89-235 Pua Ave., Nanakuli. Services will begin at 10am with refreshments and lunch to follow. In lieu of flowers memorial donations may be given to any America Savings Bank to the account of "Danielle Nakagawa" as her family will be providing a scholarship for the "Danielle Nakagawa – Kahiau Fund". [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 August 2012]

**Nakagawa, Edward Kazumi,** June 10, 2012 Edward Kazumi Nakagawa, 78, of Waialua died in Wahiawa. He was born in Waialua. He is survived by brother Yoshio and sisters Jane Hirata and Sue Fujio. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 July 2012]

**Nakagawa, Fumie,** *Aug. 12, 2012* Fumie Nakagawa, 82, of Hilo, a Hilo Airport custodian, died at home. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by husband Isao, son Neal, daughter Joy Fukuoka, brothers Kiyomi and Harry Omoto, sister Itsuko Murakami, four grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. Additional information for an obituary published Wednesday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 August 2012]

**Nakagawa, Fumie,** *Aug. 12, 2012* Fumie Nakagawa, 82, of Hilo, a retired Hilo Airport custodian, died at home. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by son Neal, daughter Joy Fukuoka, brothers Kiyomi and Harry Omoto, sister Itsuko Murakami, four grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 August 2012]

**Nakagawa, Gladys Kikuye,** *Jan. 17, 2012* Gladys Kikuye Nakagawa, 92, of Kaneohe, a homemaker, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Ronald K., daughters Joann K. Nakagawa and Jill A. Kashiwa, sister Winifred Maekawa and a grandchild. Visitation: 11 a.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services at noon. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 January 2012]

Nakagawa, Gordon Nukuna Sr., 60, of Wahiawa, Hawaii; formerly of Kunia Camp, passed away May 1, 2012 in Wahiawa. Born April 11, 1952 in Wahiawa, Hawaii. A truck driver with Henry's Equipment of Waianae. He is survived by wife, Georgette Naki-Nakagawa; sons, Joseph "Kaleo" Nakagawa, Gordon "Kuna" Nakagawa, Jr., Victor "Pua" Cabalbal, Jamie (Roxanne) Bullock; daughters, Mahealani (Chris) Directo, Cassandra Kanakaole, Aloha Stallworth; 10 grandchildren; brothers, John Nakagawa, Garrick "Auggie" Nakagawa; sister, Carolann (Prociso) Sator. Visitation 5:30 p.m. Sunday (June 10) at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel; Wake Service 6:30 p.m. Visitation also 8:30 a.m. Monday (June 11) at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel; Funeral Service 10:00 a.m. Burial 11:00 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual Attire. Flowers Welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 June 2012] Nakagawa, Gordon Nukuna Sr., *May 1, 2012* Gordon Nukuna Nakagawa Sr., 60, of Wahiawa, formerly of Kunia Camp, a truck driver at Henry's Equipment of Waianae, died in Wahiawa. He was born in Wahiawa. He is survived by wife Georgette Naki-Nakagawa; sons Joseph "Kaleo" Nakagawa, Gordon "Kuna" Nakagawa Jr., Victor "Pua" Cabalbal and Jamie Bullock; daughters Mahealani Directo, Cassandra Kanakaole and Aloha Stallworth; brothers John and Garrick "Auggie"; sister Carolann Sator; and 10 grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Sunday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 8:30 a.m. Monday at the mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 June 2012]

**Nakagawa, Grace Sumiko,** 86, of Wahiawa, Hawaii, passed away March 25, 2012 in Ewa. Born August 20, 1925 in Wahiawa, Hawaii. She was employed by Dole Company for over 45 years. She is survived by sons, Les Nakagawa, Paul (Rene) Nakagawa; sister, Noriko Murakoshi; 4 grandchildren. Private Services were held. No monetary gifts. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 June 2012]

**Nakagawa, Grace Sumiko,** *March 25, 2012* Grace Sumiko Nakagawa, 86, Wahiawa, a Dole Co. employee, died in Ewa. She was born in Wahiawa. She is survived by sons Les and Paul, sister Noriko Murakoshi and four grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 June 2012]

Nakagawa, Helen Mitsue, *June 19, 2012* Helen Mitsue Nakagawa, 82, of Honolulu, an American Insurance Co. underwriter, died in Kuakini Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sister Jane T. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 July 2012]

Nakagawa, Helen Mitsue, *June 19, 2012* Helen Mitsue Nakagawa, 82, of Honolulu, an American Insurance Co. underwriter, died in Kuakini Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sister Jane T. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 July 2012]

Nakagawa, Joanne T., *Jan. 23, 2012* Joanne T. Nakagawa, 56, of Waipahu, a Matson Navigation employee, died in Seattle. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by companion Jarrett Ozaki and son Brandon K. Bailey. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Celebration of life: 10:45 a.m. Burial: 11:30 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 March 2012]

**Nakagawa, Mabel S.**, *May 25, 2012* Mabel S. Nakagawa, 81, of Pearl City, a retired Hawaiian Tradewinds Inc. bookkeeper, died in Pali Momi Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Larry, sons Roy and Alvin, daughter Julie Larabee, brother Harry Wasa, sister Amy Ching and four grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 June 2012]

Nakagawa, Shirley Ann Baxter, *Dec. 1, 2012* Shirley Ann Baxter Nakagawa, 74, of Kaneohe, a retired Singer Sewing Co. sales associate, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is

survived by daughters Jonna and Tracey. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 06 December 2012]

Nakagawa, Wilfred Kunikazu "Naka", *Dec. 27, 2011* Wilfred Kunikazu "Naka" Nakagawa, 82, of Kaneohe, a retired salesclerk, died in Kailua. He was born inHonolulu. He is survived by brothers Thomas T. and Herman H., and sister Jean T. Gann. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Thursday at the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Waikalua Ward. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at HawaiianMemorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 January 2012]

**Nakagawara, Henry Toshiyuki,** *Dec. 17, 2011* Henry Toshiyuki Nakagawara, 82, of Honolulu, an Army veteran, died in Avalon Care Center. He was born in Eleele, Kauai. He is survived by wife Chisae, daughter Lynette and brother Takeshi. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 January 2012]

Nakaguma, Edna Yoshie "Yochi", *Dec. 2, 2012* Edna Yoshie "Yochi" Nakaguma, 82, of Honolulu, a retired Aloha Plumbing secretary, died in Kuakini Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Vern M. and Craig K., sisters Karen F. Ebato and Doris S. Borges, and two grandchildren. Visitation: 11 a.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: noon. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 07 December 2012]

Nakahara, Aiko, *Oct. 26, 2012* Aiko Nakahara, 86, of Honolulu died. She was born in Wailuku. She is survived by son Len, daughter Jan Nagamine and four grandchildren. Private services and burial. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 November 2012]

Nakahara, Ayako Kawamoto "Aichan", *April 10, 2012* Ayako Kawamoto "Aichan" Nakahara, 90, of Hawi, Hawaii, a retired store manager at M. Nakahara Store in Hawi, died in Kohala Hospital. She was born in Hakalau, Hawaii. She is survived by sons Richard and Howard; brother Thomas Kawamoto; sisters Miyoko Okaji, Shizue Iwashita, Yoshie Kaneshiro and Masae Okamoto; and three grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Tuesday at Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. Services: 11 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 April 2012]

Nakahara, Hubert Yukinaga, *Dec. 13, 2012* Hubert Yukinaga Nakahara, 93, of Honolulu, a retired carpenter, died in Honolulu. He was born in Papaikou, Hawaii. He is survived by sons Ronald and Sidney, and a grandchild. Visitation: 11 a.m. Wednesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 11:30 a.m. Inurnment: 1 p.m. at Oahu Cemetery. Casual attire. No flowers. No gifts. Online condolences: borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 December 2012]

Nakahara, Kunio "Naka", *Sept. 28, 2012* Kunio "Naka" Nakahara, 83, of Hilo, a retired Hawaii Electric Light Co. plan designer and a retired Hawaii Army National Guard sergeant first class, died in Pohai Malama Hospice Facility. He was born in Olaa, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Terumi; daughter Glynis; brothers Sueo, Shigeru and Jitsuo; sister Fumie Saye-gusa; and two grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 October 2012]

**Nakahara, Midori,** 90, of Honolulu, passed away July 28, 2012 at Hale Pulama Mau. Born August 13, 1921 in Gardena, California. She was an active member of the Moanalua Senior

Citizen Club, and former Topaz Club. She is survived by son, Bryan Nakahara; daughters, Hiroko Irene Nakahara, Judy (Glenn) Koyama, Janet (Myles) Nakagawa; 5 grandchildren; 3 great-grandchildren. Visitation 5:30 p.m. Saturday 8/18 at Mililani Downtown Mortuary, Memorial Service 6:30 p.m. Aloha Attire. No flowers, please. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 August 2012]

Nakahara, Midori, *July 28, 2012* Midori Nakahara, 90, of Honolulu died in Hale Pulama Mau. She was born in Gardena, Calif. She is survived by son Bryan; daughters Hiroko I. Nakahara, Judy Koyama and Janet Nakagawa; five grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Services: 6:30 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 August 2012]

Nakahara, Roy Takeshi, *April 6, 2012* Roy Takeshi Nakahara, 72, of Kapolei, a retired Department of Defense civil engineer, died in Honolulu. He was born in Aiea. He is survived by wife Takako, son Steven, daughter Nancy Nakahara-Hulett, mother Sumiko, brother Gene, sister Linda Yamaguchi and four grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Thursday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary, 20 S. Kukui St., Honolulu. Services: 10 a.m. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 April 2012]

Nakahara, Sunao, *April 28, 2012* Sunao Nakahara, 94, of Hilo, a retired state Department of Accounting and General Services building inspector, died in Life Care Center of Hilo. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by wife Harue, daughter Glendean Kotomori, brother Bunichi Usagawa, sister Kay Yamauchi and a grandchild. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 May 2012]

Nakai, Alice Hanae Murakami, *Feb. 3, 2012* Alice Hanae Murakami Nakai, 93, of Honolulu, a retired cashier and salesclerk at Punahou Cleaners and Ritz Store, died. She was born in Papaaloa, Hawaii. She is survived by sons Leland and Brian, three grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 March 1 2012]

Nakaichi, Toshiko, *Feb. 17, 2012* Toshiko Nakaichi, 77, of Honolulu, a retired Kuakini Medical Center nurse's aide and retired orthopedic technician, died. She was born in Pyongyang, Korea. She is survived by daughter Dr. Gail K.; brothers Hirohisa Fukuda, Goki Yamamoto and Katsumasa Kunimoto; and sisters Kimiko Kishimoto and Kyoko Kiyama. Visitation: 5 p.m. Wednesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 March 2012]

**Nakama, Charles Seiei,** *Feb. 26, 2012* Charles Seiei Nakama, 91, of Pearl City, a retired auditor at the Department of Army on Okinawa and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died. He was born in Kahuku. He is survived by wife Sachiko; sons Albert K. and William M.; daughter Emily M. Chun; sisters Chieko Kondo, Kimiko Toyama and Miyo Oshiro; and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 March 2012]

Nakama, Harriet Yoneko, *Sept. 23, 2012* Harriet Yoneko Nakama, 83, of Honolulu, a retired YWCA secretary, died at home. She was born in Waikii, Hawaii. She is survived by husband Richard S.; sons Randy K., Wesley H. andJasonM.; brothers Hideo and Kenneth S. Oshiro; sister

Lorraine Kodama; and two grandchildren. Visitation:1 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 2 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 October 2012]

Nakama, Ray, *Feb. 13, 2012* Ray Nakama, 88, of Wailuku died in Wailuku. He was born in Lahaina. He is survived by wife Gloria; sons Alan, Lawrence and Melvin; daughter Cindy Matsuo; brother George; sister Frances Takushi; and four grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 February 2012]

Nakama, Riyoshin "Nobu", *Jan. 9, 2012* Riyoshin "Nobu" Nakama, 92, of Honolulu, a retired McCabe, Hamilton & Renny Co. Ltd. longshoreman, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Laupahoehoe, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Chieko "Violet"; son Dexter Y.; daughters Nancy S. Toyooka, Eva H. Ikeda, Linda J. Ajimine, Gayle N. Lussier and Carolyn S. Lum; brothers Harry Y. and George K.; 12 grandchildren; and 12 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 January 2012]

Nakama, Wallace Hatsuichi "Wally", *Feb. 10, 2012* Wallace Hatsuichi "Wally" Nakama, 77, of Ewa Beach, a retired Marine Corps gunnery sergeant, died in Honolulu. He was born in Wailuku. He is survived by wife Hatsuko; sons Rodney, Raymond, Robert, Ronald and Michael; daughter Debbie; brothers Walter and James; sisters Elaine Maemori and Karen Okubo; 10 grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6 p.m. Aloha or casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 March 2012]

**Nakamatsu, Charles Yosei,** *May 7, 2012* Charles Yosei Nakamatsu, 91, of Ewa Beach, a retired welder from the Plumber & Fitters Union Local 675, died in Honolulu. He was born in Ewa. He is survived by wife Toyoko, daughter Lynn, brothers Thomas and Norbert, and sisters Florence Sato and Charlotte and Anna Oshiro. Visitation:5:30 p.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 May 2012]

**Nakamichi, Fumie**, *Feb. 29, 2012* Fumie Nakamichi, 100, of Hilo, a homemaker and retired Hilo Lanes Restaurant cook, died at home. She was born in Kaiwiki, Hawaii. She is survived by son Ronald; daughters Nancy Takahashi and Lillian Hayashi; brothers Sadami and Nobuyuki Fukushima; sisters Asako Hirokane, Chiyoko Sato and Michie Ikeda; six grandchildren; 11 great-grandchildren; and two great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 1 p.m. Saturday at Honpa Hongwanji Hilo Betsuin. Services: 2 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 March 2012]

Nakamine, Lary Shinhei, *July 12, 2012* Lary Shinhei Nakamine, 87, of Aiea died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Waianae. He is survived by wife Torae, daughters Lori Overbay and Vera Matsumoto, brother Charles, sister Anita Korenaga, five grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 September 2012]

**Nakamiyo, Harriet Sachiko,** *May 6, 2012* Harriet Sachiko Nakamiyo, 75, of Wahiawa died in Aiea. She was born in Lanai City. She is survived by brothers Steven and Jason Tabata. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 June 2012]

**Nakamoto, Betty Masae,** *Dec. 12, 2011* Betty Masae Nakamoto, 96, of Kahului died in Kula Hospital. She was born in Puunene, Maui. She is survived by son Francis S., daughter Shirley C. Hayashi, brother Megumi Kon, five grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 January 2012]

**Nakamoto, Doris Miyoto,** *March 2, 2012* Doris Miyoto Nakamoto, 95, of Paia, Maui, a homemaker, died in Kula, Maui. She was born in Wailuku. She is survived by sons James M. and Gerald A., daughters Harriet M. Kitazawa and Luella F. Nishimoto, brothers Takashi and Sadao Hongo, sister Edith Taguchi, caregiver and nephew David R. Hongo, seven grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 April 2012]

**Nakamoto, Evelyn Mitsuko,** *Aug. 15, 2012* Evelyn Mitsuko Nakamoto, 86, of Honolulu, a retired Sears, Roebuck& Co. accounting clerk, died in Kahala Nui. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband LarryN., daughters Darlene Okimoto and Lynn Kikawa and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 September 2012]

**Nakamoto, Gladys K.,** *April 7, 2012* Gladys K. Nakamoto, 92, of Honolulu, a retired seamstress, died in Honolulu. She was born in Hiroshima, Japan. She is survived by sons Glenn S. and Wayne S., daughter Kay S. Asao, five grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 April 2012]

**Nakamoto, Leigh M.,** *Feb. 11, 2012* Leigh M. Nakamoto, 62, of Pearl City, a Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard safety instructor and judo sensei, died in Aiea. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Sharon; sons Darryl, Everett and Christian Pavo; daughter Lorri Pavo; brothers Wayne and Jon; sisters Deanne Horie, Marjorie Malilay, Hazel Sumile and Faye Mamiya; and a grandchild. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 March 2012]

Nakamoto, Misae, *Nov. 22, 2012* Misae Nakamoto, 92, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughters Kay Uyeda and Shirley Nakamoto, and sisters Faye Toda, Nancy Yoshida, Mary Tamura and Jean Sato. Visitation: 9 a.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 November 2012]

**Nakamoto, Riyo,** *May 29, 2012* Riyo Nakamoto, 89, of Pearl City died in Pearl City. She was born in Waipahu. She is survived by sons Yasuharu, David, Guy and George; sister Betty Yanagawa; six grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 June 2012]

Nakamoto, Shannon Akira, *July 29, 2012* Shannon Akira Nakamoto, 36, of Aiea died in Aiea. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by father Steven, brother, Ken and grandparents

Haruye Nakamoto, William and Aiko Tamayei, and Kimiko Donlon. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 August 2012]

Nakamoto, Tamae Ichikawa, *July 12, 2012* Tamae Ichikawa Nakamoto, 99, of Los Angeles, formerly of Paia, Maui, died in Los Angeles. She was born in Japan. She is survived by sons Clifford and Malcolm, daughters Frances Kakazu and Evelyn Nakasone, six grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21July 2012]

**Nakamoto, Teruo,** *March 4, 2012* Teruo Nakamoto, 90, of Kualapuu, Molokai, a retired Del Monte Co. foreman, died in Hale Makua, Kahului. He was born in Wailuku. He is survived by wife Agnes M.; son Roland; daughters Lorraine Rhyne, Gwendolyn Wheatlake and Sherrie Ueki; sister Kimiko Nakagawa; caregivers Mineriza Pascua and Jassette Tabag; eight grandchildren; and 10 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Kaunakakai Baptist Church, Molokai. Services: 10:30 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 March 2012]

**Nakamura, Alice Tamiko**, *June 17, 2012* Alice Tamiko Nakamura, 85, of Kaneohe, a retired Queen's Medical Center coffee shop employee, died in Kaiser Medical Center. She is survived by son Alan T.; daughters Gail S. Messner, Glenna T. Nakamura and Alma M. Beasenburg; brother Francis Iwamoto; sisters Lily Iguchi, Hannah Okimoto and Mabel Tam; and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 July 2012]

**Nakamura, Alice Tsugie**, *March 11, 2012* Alice Tsugie Nakamura, 81, of Honolulu, a retired Saan Electric Inc. vice president, died. She was born in Makaweli, Kauai. She is survived by husband Shichiro; daughters Avis S. Aono, Arlen M. and Corinne K. Nakamura, and Jody T. Ichiriu; and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 March 2012]

**Nakamura, Alice Tsugie**, *March 11, 2012* Alice Tsugie Nakamura, 81, of Honolulu, a retired Saan Electric Inc. vice president, died. She was born in Makaweli, Kauai. She is survived by husband Shichiro; daughters Avis S. Aono, Arlene M. and Corinne K. Nakamura, and Jody T. Ichiriu; and three grandchildren. Private services. Incorrect information in an obituary published Saturday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 March 2012]

**Nakamura, Beatrice Haruyo,** *Sept. 4, 2012* Beatrice Haruyo Nakamura, 88, of Pearl City, died in a private care home. She was born in Lahaina. She is survived by sons Earl I., Wayne E., Calvin M. and Lloyd S.; daughter Lynn E.; brothers Harry T., Frank N. and George Y. Kadokawa; sister Mary T. Saito; three grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Private services.

**Nakamura, Calvin M.,** *July 27, 2012* Calvin M. Nakamura, 63, of Bothell, Wash., an Air Force aircraft mechanic and veteran, died in Seattle. He was born in Kahuku. He is survived by wife Terri; sons Paul and Timmy; daughters Sara Lapworth and Katy Nakamura; mother Joan H.; brother Ronald; sisters Gail Yamanaka, Janis Otake and Shari Nakamura; and two grandchildren. Private services. Online condolences: hawaiianmemorialparkmortuary.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 December 2012]

Nakamura, Carol Kiyoko, *Aug. 14, 2012* Carol Kiyoko Nakamura, 90, of Honolulu, a waitress, died in Kaiser Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Walter, daughter Loraine S. Wexler, sister Tomiko Nagamatsu and three grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Monday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Inurnment: 1 p.m. Sept. 4 at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Aloha attire. No flowers. Online condolences: borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 August 2012]

Nakamura, Emiko N., *Sept. 20, 2012* Emiko N. Nakamura, 81, of Keaau, Hawaii, a retired Keaau Elementary School teacher, died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by husband Haruo, daughters JoAnne and Cathy, and sisters EllenYamauchi and Lorraine Vinluan. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 October 2012]

**Nakamura, Ernest Akio**, *May 21, 2012* Ernest Akio Nakamura, 76, of Honolulu, a Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard retiree, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by brother Francis and sister Betty Yamada. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 May 2012]

**Nakamura, George T. "Joe",** *Feb. 20, 2012* George T. "Joe" Nakamura, 85, of Honolulu, a retired attorney, judge, real estate developer and an Army veteran, died in Leahi Hospital. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Klarice H., sons Neil and Craig, sister Helen, six grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 11 a.m. Monday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services at noon. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 March 2012]

Nakamura, Grace Chiyoko, *Aug. 2, 2012* Grace Chiyoko Nakamura, 87, of Honolulu, a retired Ambassador Hotel accountant, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sister, Agnes Y. Kubota. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 August 2012]

**Nakamura, Haruki,** *Dec. 30, 2011* Haruki Nakamura, 88, of Maui died in Kula, Maui. He was born in Puunene, Maui. He is survived by wife Violet; sons Glenn, Carl and Kent; seven grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 January 2012]

Nakamura, Hazel Sadako, *Aug. 26, 2012* Hazel Sadako Nakamura, 83, of Honolulu, a retired Aiea High School office clerk, died in Kaiser Medical Center. She was born in Kaupakalua, Maui. She is survived by sonHugh I. and brothers Robert Z. and Edmund Z. Arakawa. Visitation:9 a.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services:10 a.m. Casual attire.

Nakamura, Hideki, *July 28, 2012* Hideki Nakamura, 90, of Honolulu, a retired attorney at King Nakamura & Chun Hoon and an Army veteran, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Hamakuapoko, Maui. He is survived by wife Irene T.O. and son Kurt. Visitation: 3 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 August 2012]

Nakamura, Jean Miyoko, *Nov. 14, 2012* Jean Miyoko Nakamura, 68, of Honolulu, a retired loan processor at American Savings and Loan, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. She was born in

Honolulu. She is survived by daughter Raegene T., brother Fred M. Tanaka, sister Barbara E. Otake and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 06 December 2012]

Nakamura, Jean Yachiyo Jay, age 71, of Pearl City, Hawaii, passed away March 2, 2012 in Honolulu. Born October 4, 1940 in Honolulu, Oahu. Formerly a secretary at Honolulu Plumbing; office manager at Crown Sales and sales associate at Macy's Pearlridge. She is survived by husband, Jerrold Jay; brothers, Ernest (Janet) Nakamura, Harry (Patsy) Nakamura, Albert (Loretta) Nakamura of CA, Richard (Donna) Nakamura of CA, Dennis (Diana) Nakamura of NE; sisters, Flora (Keihiro) Higuchi, Sharlene (Miki) Hirayama, Visitation 5:30 p.m. Sunday (March 18) at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel; Memorial Service 6:00 p.m. No flowers, please. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 March 2012]

**Nakamura, Jean Yachiyo Jay,** *March 2, 2012* Jean Yachiyo Jay Nakamura, 71, of Pearl City, a former Honolulu Plumbing secretary, Crown Sales office manager and sales associate at Macy's at Pearlridge Center, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Jerrold Jay; brothers Ernest, Harry, Albert, Richard and Dennis; and sisters Flora Higuchi and Sharlene Hirayama. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Sunday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6 p.m. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 March 2012]

**Nakamura, Joyce Sachiko,** *July 15, 2012* Joyce Sachiko Nakamura, 69, of Honolulu, a retired beautician, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sister Agnes Y. Kubota. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 August 2012]

**Nakamura, Kimiye "Kay",** *Sept. 13, 2012* Kimiye "Kay" Nakamura, 88, of Honolulu, a retired seamstress for Goodwear Dress Shop, the Hyatt Regency and the Prince Kuhio Hotel, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Miles K. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 October 2012]

**Nakamura, Masaaki,** *Sept. 7, 2012* Masaaki Nakamura, 93, of Hilo, a retired Hawaii Electric Light Co. millwright, died in Hale Anuenue Restorative Care Center in Hilo. He was born in Olaa, Hawaii.He is survived by wife "Sue" Sumayo, sons Glenn T. and Alton M., daughter Lynne M., sisterKarenY., four grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Visitation:3:30 p.m. Thursday at Dodo Mortuary in Hilo. Services:5 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 September 2012]

**Nakamura, Masaru,** *June 22, 2012* Masaru Nakamura, 90, of Honolulu, a retired loan officer for the federal Small Business Administration and an Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Lloyd T., daughter Amy Oue, sister Ruth Usui and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 July 2012]

**Nakamura, Minoru,** *Jan. 3, 2012* Minoru Nakamura, 96, of Honolulu, a U.S. Postal Service supervisor, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Marsha, daughters Charlyne Nakamura and Sandy You, son Wayne, brother Floyd, sisters Katherine Nakano and Rose Nagayama, and two grandchildren. Private services. Online condolences at www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 February 2012]

Nakamura, Mitsugi, *Jan. 1, 2012* Mitsugi Nakamura, 86, of Hilo, a retired heavy-equipment operator and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died in Hale Anuenue Restorative Care Center. He was born in Papaikou, Hawaii. He is survived by brothers Tatsuo and Tomoharu, and sister Yasuko L. Onishi. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 January 2012]

**Nakamura, Nora Sunoko,** *July 10, 2012* Nora Sunoko Nakamura, 92, of Honolulu, a retired Epiphany School child day care attendant, died in Wahiawa. She was born in Waipahu. She is survived by son Miles M., brothers Harold S. and Noboru Higa, sister Patsy S. Garald, two grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Inurnment: 2 p.m. at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 July 2012]

**Nakamura, Raymond Makoto,** *June 29, 2012* Raymond Makoto Nakamura, 78, of Rolling Hill Estates, Calif., a Grace Pacific employee and a Coast Guard veteran, died in Torrance, Calif. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Guy and Troy; daughters Dana Hernandez and Dorcey Oshiro; brothers Tsugio, Harry and Susumu; sisters Helen Araki, Sumiko Nii and Gladys Iwasaki; eight grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 August 2012]

**Nakamura, Richard Ichiro,** *Dec. 2, 2012* Richard Ichiro Nakamura, 91, of Hilo, an automotive sales employee, died in Pohai Malama. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by sons Greg K. and Russ S.; sisters Sadako Toyama, Itsue Yamasaki and Alice Char; four grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 December 2012]

**Nakamura, Richard Takashi**, *Jan. 3, 2012* Richard Takashi Nakamura, 93, of Honolulu, a retired construction estimator and an Army veteran who served with the 442nd Regimental Combat Team, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Marjorie, son Stuart, daughter Terry and two grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 January 2012]

Nakamura, Rose Misaye "Rosie", *Aug. 8, 2012* Rose Misaye "Rosie" Nakamura, 94, of Honolulu a retired Liholiho Elementary School cafeteria employee, died in Kuakini Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Gary S., Russell S., Thomas M. and Timothy M.; daughter Lynn A. Shiroma; brother Richard K. Saito; sister Kazue "Ellen" Kuranishi; and a grandchild. Visitation: 5 p.m. Wednesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 August 2012]

**Nakamura, Roy Hideo,** *Nov. 30, 2011* Roy Hideo Nakamura, 57, of Kaaawa died in Kaaawa. He was born in Koolauloa. He is survived by mother Tokiko, brothers Lawrence and Jon, and sisters Linda Fernandez and Geraldine Azama. Visitation: 10:30 a.m. Saturday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 January 2012] Nakamura, Samuel Isamu, *July 24, 2012* Samuel Isamu Nakamura, 76, of Aiea, a retired carpenter and an Army veteran, died in Pali Momi Medical Center. He was born in Kona. He is survived by wife Candace M., son Brent M., daughters June A. Nakamura and Therese Y. Hooks, and brother Yasu. Services: 6 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 August 2012]

Nakamura, Sherwood Kealani, *Jan. 31, 2012* Sherwood Kealani Nakamura, 57, of Pearl City, a cashier, died in Pearl City. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by parents Goro and Evelyn, and sister Lovelyn Salus. Private services. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 February 2012]

Nakamura, Shizuko "Sue", *Sept. 2, 2012* Shizuko "Sue" Nakamura, 96, of Pearl City, owner of Sue's Barber Shop, died in Pearl City. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Ralph T. and Stanley K., daughters Elaine S. Okino and Ellen T. Takiguchi, brother Kenneth M. Matsuda, sister Doris H. Miyata, nine grandchildren and 13 great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 September 2012]

**Nakamura, Tatsue H.**, *June 6, 2012* Tatsue H. Nakamura, 87, of Waipahu died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Tokyo. She is survived by son Gary; daughter Cynthia Emoto; brothers Eiichi, Yasuji and Shozo Hiroshima; two grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 June 2012]

**Nakamura, Tatsuo,** *July 20, 2012* Tatsuo Nakamura, 85, of Anahola, Kauai, a Kauai Builders carpenter, died at home. He was born in Anahola. He is survived by sons Steve and Dayne, daughter Doreen Tanaka, six grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 July 2012]

**Nakamura, Thelma Tsutae,** *Feb. 28, 2012* Thelma Tsutae Nakamura, 95, of Honolulu died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Steve and Robert, daughters Hedy Sentani and Deanna Sakamoto, eight grandchildren and 10 great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 March 2012]

**Nakamura, Tsutomu "Tomu",** *June 4, 2012* Tsutomu "Tomu" Nakamura, 90, of Aiea, a retired American Mutual Group insurance agent, died in Honolulu. He was born in Ewa Beach. He is survived by wife Tsuyuko, son Roy, daughters Esther Ajifu and Ruth Nakamura, brother Richard, sisters Aylene Nabeta and Elsie Asuka and three grandchildren. Visitation: 2 p.m. Sunday at Kalihi Union Church. Services: 3 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 June 2012]

**Nakamura, Tsuyuko "Geri",** *Aug. 31, 2012* Tsuyuko "Geri" Nakamura, 87, of Aiea, a retired American Mutual Insurance Co. assistant, died in Pearl City. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by son Roy; daughters Ruth Nakamura and Esther Ajifu; sisters Michie Nakashima, Sachiko Oda and Shinayo "Betty" Sato; and three grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. Online condolences: hawaiianmemorialparkmortuary.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 September 2012]

**Nakamura, Yoshimi**, *July 26, 2012* Yoshimi Nakamura, 83, of Honolulu, an Army veteran, died in Convalescent Center of Honolulu. He was born in Kahului. He is survived by wife Sumiko, son Leonard and sisters Yayoi Konno and Ethel Sato. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 August 2012]

Nakamura, Yuri, *June 2, 2012* Yuri Nakamura, 96, of Waipahu died in Hale Nani Rehabilitation and Nursing Center. She was born on Kauai. She is survived by son Stanley, daughter Joyce Tanaka, five grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 July 2012]

**Nakanishi, Amy Setsuko,** *Oct. 3, 2012* Amy Setsuko Nakanishi, 73, of Mililani, a retired Mass Mutual Insurance administrative assistant, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Paul T., sons Craig I. and Brian T., daughters Linda K. and Debra S., brother Gregg Kaiura, sister Ruth Nishimura and four grandchildren. Private services. Donations suggested to the Queen's Medical Center-Cancer Center Support Group, Fund Development Department, 1301 Punchbowl St., Honolulu, HI 96813. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 November 2012]

Nakanishi, Miles Teruo, *Oct. 21, 2012* Miles Teruo Nakanishi, 61, of Hilo, a retired Hilo High School counselor, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by wife Denise; son Chad; daughters Denise Andre, Robin Yardley, Mealoha Kraus, and Kealohanui and Mililani Browning; hanai sons Franklin Johnson Jr., Adam Bonham and James Lazo; mother Mildred; brothers Wayne and Dean; sisters Ann Monson and Ellen Oshiro; and seven grandchildren. Visitation: 2 p.m. Sunday at Wainaku Executive Center. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 October 2012]

**Nakanishi, Paul Chisei,** *June 27, 2012* Paul Chisei Nakanishi, 90, of Honolulu, a buyer for a grocery store, died in Honolulu. He was born on Maui. He is survived by wife Lillian T., sons Brad M. and Keith T., daughter Gail N. Satsuma and four grandchildren. Visitation: 1:30 p.m. Saturday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 3 p.m. Inurnment: 11 a.m. Tuesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Online condolences: borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 August 2012]

Nakanishi, Shizue "Beatrice", *Dec. 5, 2012* Shizue "Beatrice" Nakanishi, 94, of Waimea, Hawaii, a retiree, died at home. She was born in Honohina, Hawaii. She is survived by son Glenn; daughters Charlotte Yuen, Diane Imada and Carol Nakanishi; brothers Harold Y. Tomi and Harry Y. Tome; and five grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 December 2012]

**Nakano, Grayce Tsuyako,** *June 15, 2012* Grayce Tsuyako Nakano, 79, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Herbert S., son Craig S., brother Herman and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 July 2012]

Nakano, Katsue "Ellen", 89, of Kailua. Born October 16, 1922 in Honolulu, passed at Castle Medical Center on May 5, 2012. Beloved mother, grandmother, sister, aunt and friend. Survived

by daughter, Brenda Tomuro (Fujio) and sons, Bryan (Lei) and Dennis; 7 grandchildren and many great-grandchildren; brothers Frank and Steven Tsuchitori; sisters, Marion Nishida, Alice Kurihara, Jeanette Hew, Aileen Makiya and Lily Tsuchitori. Katsue was preceded in death by her husband of 67 years to Tatsumi "Tom" Nakano. All her life, she was hard working, generous and kind. You will be missed. Private services held. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 June 2012]

**Nakano, Kenji,** *July 11, 2012* Kenji Nakano, 91, of Honolulu, a retired Nordic Counstruction Co. carpenter, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Elsie; sons Ronald H., Stephen T. and Dean A.; brothers David S. and Tsukasa; sister Fujiko Shiraishi; and five grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Saturday at Manoa Valley Church. Services: 11 a.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Advertiser 18 July 2012]

**Nakano, Kenji,** *July 11, 2012* Kenji Nakano, 91, of Honolulu, a retired Nordic Construction Co. carpenter, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Elsie; sons Ronald H., Stephen T. and Dean A.; brothers David S. and Tsukasa; sisters Fujiko Shiraishi and Nancy Nakagama; five grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Saturday at Manoa Valley Church. Services: 11 a.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. Additional information for an obituary published Wednesday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 July 2012]

**Nakano, Stella Aiko**, *Aug. 6, 2012* Stella Aiko Nakano, 87, of Kahului, a Maui Teachers Federal Credit Union loan officer, died in Kahului. She was born in Paia, Maui. She is survived by son Jon and daughter Jan Yamamoto. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 August 2012]

**Nakano-Damo, Kathleen Shizue,** *April 26, 2012* Kathleen Shizue Nakano-Damo, 66, of Honolulu died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Ted and Dale Castro, daughters Julie and Kristine Castro, brother Walter Nakano, sister Jackie Nakano and nine grandchildren. Graveside services: 2 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. No flowers. For information, call 551-3858. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 May 2012]

**Nakasaki, Adeline Fuyuno,** *Dec. 17, 2011* Adeline Fuyuno Nakasaki, 84, of Kaneohe, a salesclerk, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Masaru; sons Glenn and Jay; brother Albert Suyemoto; sisters Elsie Takao, and Sue Y. and Mabel Suyemoto; and three grandchildren. Private services. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 January 2012]

**Nakasato, Shigeru,** *July 26, 2012* Shigeru Nakasato, 90, of Ewa Beach, a U.S. Navy ammunition employee at West Loch and Lualualei, Times Super Market Waipahu employee and an Army veteran, died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Ewa. He is survived by brother Walter T. and sisters Jean F. Hardee and Flora T. Nakasato. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 August 2012]

**Nakashige, Thomas S.**, *Nov. 6, 2012* Thomas S. Nakashige, 87, of Honolulu, a retired park caretaker for the state Department of Land and Natural Resources and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by numerous nephews and nieces. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 December 2012]

**Nakashima, Chieko M.,** *Jan. 4, 2012* Chieko M. Nakashima, 88, of Hilo, a retired licensed practical nurse at the former Hilo Hospital, died in Life Care Center of Hilo. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by sons Dr. Norman, Brian and Michael; brother Jack Konno; sister Masako Abe; five grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 January 2012]

Nakashima, Earl Takeshi, *July 26, 2012* Earl Takeshi Nakashima, 70, of Hilo, formerly of Honokaa, Hawaii, a retired proprietor of E. Nakashima Greenhouses and former Realtor at Pacific Coast Properties in Honokaa, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Honokaa. He is survived by wife Betty; son Mark; daughter Sandra Jakob; brothers Kent, George and James; hanai brother Mineo Honda; hanai sister Aiko Nakamura; and three grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 am. Saturday at Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. Services: 10:30 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 July 2012]

Nakashima, Herbert Tomio, *July 2, 2012* Herbert Tomio Nakashima, 82, of Honolulu, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Mabel Y., son Van, brothers Leslie and Victor, sisters Lillian Owens and Kay Perry, and two grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Friday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 18 July 2012]

Nakashima, Kimie S., *Aug. 14, 2012* Kimie S. Nakashima, 85, of Kahului, a state Department of Education cafeteria manager, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. She was born in Lahaina. She is survived by sons Michael B.H. and Kenneth H., daughter Ann T., sisters Matsue Tsuya and Kikue Nitta, three grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 August 2012]

Nakashima, Toichi, *Jan. 16, 2012* Toichi Nakashima, 80, of Los Angeles died. He was born in Kealakekua, Hawaii. He is survived by son Cory; daughter Valery Matsumoto; brothers Richard and Harry; sisters Lily Muraoka, Kazue Aoki and Amy Ikeda; and four grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 February 2012]

**Nakashima, Tsuruko,** *June 21, 2012* Tsuruko Nakashima, 90, of Hilo, a retired waitress at the former Hilo Grill, died at home. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by sons Calvin, Larry "Moe," Dennis and Carl; daughter Sharon Okuda; brother Hank Kaneshiro; 14 grandchildren; 11 great-grandchildren; and three great-great-grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 July 2012]

**Nakashima, Yoshito,** *Aug. 14, 2012* Yoshito Nakashima, 87, of Eleele, Kauai, owner and business manager of Ventures Associates Inc., died at home. He was born in Hanapepe, Kauai. He is survived by wife Jane; sons Ross and Jon; daughters Sybil Oishi and Carol Tokuuke; brothers Mitsugi, Clarence and Richard; 11 grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Saturday at St. John's Episcopal Church, Eleele. Services: 4 p.m. Inurnment to follow at the church columbarium. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 August 2012]

**Nakasone, Doris Y.**, *June 15, 2012* Doris Y. Nakasone, 94, of Maui, a pineapple cannery can stacker, died on Oahu. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by daughter Karen Lederer, brother Masa Yamashiro, sister Gladys Itamura, 10 grandchildren, 21 great-grandchildren and six great-great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 July 2012]

**Nakasone, Harold T.,** *Nov. 23, 2012* Harold T. Nakasone, 90, of Kahaluu died. He was born in Ewa. He is survived by son Ernest; daughters Linda Miyamoto, Diane Paoa and Miriam Koki; brother Herbert; sisters Cynthia Kobashikawa, Flora Signor and Ruth Arakawa; 10 grandchildren; and eight great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 09 December 2012]

**Nakasone, Hideo,** *Feb. 15, 2012* Hideo Nakasone, 88, of Honolulu, an Army veteran and member of the 442nd Regimental Combat Team, died. He was born in Kahului. He is survived by brother Hiroshi. No services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 March 2012]

**Nakasone, Marion E.,** *April 20, 2012* Marion E. Nakasone, 89, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Hale Pulama Mau Kuakini. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughters Dayle E. Uyeda, Paula Elarionoff and Wendy Ogawa; brother George Miyashiro; four grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 May 2012]

Nakasone, Mistuko, *Sept. 21, 2012* Mistuko Nakasone, 87, of Las Vegas died. She was born in Tokyo. She is survived by sons Glenn, Leslie and Clayton Murata, and Dickie Shimoko; daughters Kayoko Kiyota, Susan Ihira, and Blanche and Gale Nakasone; brother Iwao Hagiwara; 15 grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 October 2012]

**Nakasone, Ronald Goro**, *Oct. 23, 2012* Ronald Goro Nakasone, 62, of Paia, Maui, a Hawthorne Pacific Corp. mechanic, died. He was born in Puunene, Maui. He is survived by wife Elaine L.M.; parents Goro and Katherine; sons Danny Tolentino, Patrick Fujikawa and David and Seth Nakasone; daughter Brianna; and two grandchildren. Visitation:5 p.m. Thursday at Borthwick Norman's Mortuary. Services:7 p.m. Additional visitation:9 a.m. Friday at Holy Rosary Church in Paia. Mass:11 a.m. Burial:12:30 p.m. at Maui Veterans Cemetery in Makawao, Maui. Online condolences:www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 04 November 2012]

Nakasone, Seihachi Richard "Joe", Jan. 31, 2012 Seihachi Richard "Joe" Nakasone, 89, of Honolulu, a Department of Education custodian, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Hatsuko; son Jun; daughters Anna Uyehara, Millie Nakasone and Leta Mamizuka; 11 grandchildren; and nine great-grandchildren. Private services. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 February 2012]

**Nakasone, Tsuruko**, *Dec. 26, 2011* Tsuruko Nakasone, 101, of Honolulu, a retired Jane's Fountain proprietress, died. She was born in Hamakuapoko, Maui. She is survived by sons James K., Robert T., George M. and Kenneth M.; daughter Jane M.; sisters Sue Ige and Nan Tsuruda; seven grandchildren; and nine great-grandchildren. Visitation: 1 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 2 p.m. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 January 2012]

**Nakasone, Tsuruko,** *Sept. 24, 2012* Tsuruko Nakasone, also known as Edith, 99, of Ewa died in Aiea. She was born in Aiea. She is survived by sons Richard Y., John Y., HarryM. and James T.; sisters Chiyo Shimabukuro, Mitsuko and Kimie Ota, and Haruko Miyasato; caregiversAlex and Joanna Rillorta; 14 grandchildren; 17 great-grandchildren; and a great-great-grandchild. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 October 2012]

**Nakasono, Laura T.,** *March 5, 2012* Laura T. Nakasono, 66, of Waipahu, a Coastal Construction retiree, died in Aiea. She was born in Waipahu. She is survived by brothers Teruji, Imao, George and Thomas; and sister Mildred Ito. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 April 2012]

**Nakata, Ethel Masako**, *Jan. 5, 2012* Ethel Masako Nakata, 88, of Waipahu, a homemaker, died in St. Francis Hospice-West. She was born in Kaupakulua, Hawaii. She is survived by sonKen; daughtersDoreen Gabaylo, Julie Tam, Amy Kaneshiro, Karen Asada and Lynn Momohara; brothersRobert and Edmund Arakawa; sister Hazel Nakamura; 10 grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: noon Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 1 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 January 2012]

Nakata, Mary Ann Tsuruko, *Dec. 24, 2011* Mary Ann Tsuruko Nakata, 87, of Honolulu, a Del Monte office clerk, died in St. Francis Hospice. She was born in Kailua. She is survived by sons Calvin and Gerald, brothers Stanley and Edwin Shimabuku, sisters Kathleen Fukumoto and June Sato, and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 January 2012]

Nakata, Tokuzo "T", *Oct. 22, 2012* Tokuzo "T" Nakata, 86, of Honolulu, a retired Hawaii Tank Lines truck driver and an Army veteran who served in the Korean War, died in Hale Nani Rehabilitation &Nursing Center. He was born in Makawao, Maui. He is survived by sister Violet A. Imoto. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 October 2012]

**Nakaura, Herbert Yasushi**, *Sept. 2, 2012* Herbert Yasushi Nakaura, 84, of Kaneohe, a retired inventory specialist for the U.S. Army at Fort Shafter and an Army veteran, died in Kaneohe. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Carl T., daughter Ann N., brother Paul and sister Evangeline Izuo. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services:9 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 September 2012]

Nakayama, Dorothy Hisayo, *May 28, 2012* Dorothy Hisayo Nakayama, 101, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in a private care home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Francis, daughters Patsy Sakai and Iris Nakayama, brother Lawrence Shimazu, sister Laura Inake, two grandchildren and two great-grandchildren.Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 June 2012]

Nakayama, Jessie Tsunae, *Feb. 24, 2012* Jessie Tsunae Nakayama, 86, of Honolulu, a counter girl for George's Delicatessen, died at home. She was born in Lahaina. She is survived by sons Neal S., Dean K., GaryM. and Paul S.; brother Munekazu Ueno; sisters Margaret Kishi, Gladys Watanabe and Grace Yamamoto; and two grandchildren. Visitation:3 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 March 2012]

**Nakayama, Kay T.,** Age 97, of Mililani, Hawaii, passed away May 5, 2012 in Waipahu. Born October 13, 1914 in Honolulu, Hawaii. A member of the Wahiawa Hongwanji. She is survived by daughter, Amy Nakayama Townsend; grandson, Chad Townsend; sister-in-law, Lillian Hara; sister, Mildred Sakata; caregiver, Donley Family. Visitation 5:00 p.m. Monday (May 21) at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel; Memorial Service 6:00 p.m. Casual Attire. No flowers, please. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 May 2012]

**Nakayama, Kay T.,** *May 5, 2012* Kay T. Nakayama, 97, of Mililani died in Waipahu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughter Amy N. Townsend, sister Mildred Sakata, caregivers the Donley family and a grandchild. Visitation: 5 p.m. Monday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 May 2012]

**Nakayama, Noriko,** *Oct. 11, 2012* Noriko Nakayama, 51, of Honolulu, a business owner for NDC, died in Honolulu. She was born in Japan. She is survived by husband Takashi, son Chris, daughters Margaret and Tiffany, father Satoru Sakamoto, mother Toshie Sakamoto and brother Kazunari Sakamoto. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 October 2012]

Nakayama, Takeo "Take", *Dec. 13, 2011* Takeo "Take" Nakayama, 90, of Mountain View, Hawaii, a retired Hawaii County finance department controller and Army veteran who served in the 442nd Regimental Combat Team, 100th Battalion, Company B, died in Yukio Okutsu State Veterans Home. He was born in Mountain View. He is survived by wife Chieko, son Curtis, daughter Eunice, brother Mitsuo, sister Shizuno Sadanaga, three grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 January 2012]

**Nakaza, Stanley Kenichi,** *March 6, 2012* Stanley Kenichi Nakaza, 75, of Honolulu, a retired clerk for the City and County of Honolulu and an Army veteran, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Chong Cha Kim, daughter Chong Min, brother Kenneth T. and sister Janet K. Ginoza. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 March 2012]

Naki, Carolina Lina, *March 15, 2012* Carolina Lina Naki, 79, of Lahaina died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. She was born in Waihee, Maui. She is survived by husband Lani; sons Manuel Kawaha Sr., Raymond Ortiz, Edyngton Naki Sr., Mark Naki and John Kaalakea Jr.; daughters Irmanette Ballutay, Jennie Naki-Biga, Gwendolyn Naki-Kaauwai and Louise Villanueva; hanai son Ben Hoopai; hanai daughter Barbara Kalama; sister Laura L. Waiohu; 41 grandchildren; 58 great-grandchildren; and six great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Thursday at Ballard Family Mortuary. Services: 7:30 p.m. Cremation to follow. Scattering of ashes to be held at a later date in Hookamakea, Molokai. Casual attire. Lei only. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 March 2012]

Naki, Joanie Mahealani, *April 10, 2012* Joanie Mahealani Naki, 40, of Waianae died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by parents George K. III and Lil L., brother Nelson N. and grandmother Joan Asinsin. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-

Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 May 2012]

**Nako, Jean M.**, *July 2, 2012* Jean M. Nako, 85, of Honolulu, a retired Electrical Distributors Ltd. office manager, died in Aloha Nursing & Rehab Centre. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughter Charlene Nako-Corwin, brother John Terashita, sister Hanako Ah Sam and a grandchild. Visitation: 5 p.m. Thursday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Inurnment: 11 a.m. Friday at Hawaiian Memorial Park. No flowers. Online condolences: borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 July 2012]

**Nakoa, Earl White,** *Nov. 22, 2012* Earl White Nakoa, 77, of Lanai City, a retired operating engineer who worked with Koga, Hawaiian Dredging and Goodfellow Construction, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born in Kahakuloa, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Gwendolyn P.; stepsons Leonard K. Nakoa Jr., Alexander "Alyka" Nakoa-Clark, and Leo and Rudy Borrero; stepdaughters Sarah K. Joao, Yolanda E. Nasilai and Nancy K. Nakoa; hanai daughters RochelleBorrero, Susan N. Ah Yee and Rosabella L. Hoopii; and numerous grandchildren and great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Thursday at BallardFamily Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Cremation to follow. Aloha attire. Lei only. Online condolences: ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 02 December 2012]

Naluai, Georgee Darlene Keala, *April 18, 2012* Georgee Darlene Keala Naluai, 60, of Kaneohe, a substitute teacher, died in Kaneohe. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Aleksander K.; daughters Darlene K.and Kuupuamakamae R.Naluai and Emma K. Lowe; brothers George E.N., Robert G.K., Hansel T.K., Dr. Solomon D.K., Eugene A.N., Calvin B.K., Alfred I. L., Brian S. L., Brent C. L.and Duane E.A.; sister Lucia N. L.Naluai-Kamae; and 11 grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Waikalua Chapel, 45-150 Waikalua Road, Kaneohe. Services: 11 a.m. Online condolences: hawaiianmemorialparkmortuary.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 April 2012]

**Namau, Liza Villa 'u,** *April 2, 2012* Liza Villa Namau'u, 43, of Hilo, a THY and Associates buyer, died at home. She was born in the Philippines. She is survived by husband Samuel Jr.; sons Nathan I.H.V. and Jordan H.A.K.V.; parents Francisco Sr. and Victoria Villa; brothers Jerry, Remy, Alejo, Francisco Jr., Rufo, Alex, Joseph and Norberto Villa; sisters Rosellie Villa and Tessie Padamada; and a grandchild. Visitation: 5 p.m. Friday at Dodo Mortuary. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at the mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Burial to follow at Hawaii Veterans Cemetery No. 2. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 April 2012]

Namauu, Gertrude Kahele "Aunty Kahele", *Sept. 23, 2012* Gertrude Kahele "Aunty Kahele" Namauu, 67, of Wailuku, a homemaker, died. She was born inKanaio, Maui. She is survived by husband George K. Sr.; sons George K. Jr., Jeffrey Sr. and Justin P.; hanai son Maya Guteria; daughter Valerie H.; brother Edward Uwekoolani Sr.; sisters Margaret Quinabo and Mildred Manoa; 13 grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Visitation:8 a.m. Saturday at Ballard Family Mortuary. Services:10 a.m. No flowers. Lei welcome. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 October 2012]

Namba, Masanori "Masa", *April 29, 2012* Masanori "Masa" Namba, 84, of Honolulu, a retired Local 625 ironworker, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Yamaguchi, Japan. He is survived by wife Shizuko, son Ken T., brothers Michael Y. and Richard I., and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 May 2012]

Namoa, Finau Fatafehi, *June 4, 2012* Finau Fatafehi Namoa, 71, of Lake Elsinore, Calif., died in Lake Elsinore. He is survived by wife He'ione V.; son Siaki; daughters Afu H. N. Taufa, Losana T. N. Hala and Litia M. and Ofa T. U. Namoa; brothers Solomone, Fevaleaki T., Vilisoni and the Rev. Tevita L.; sisters Losimani C. Vane, Ana M. Vea, Taufa I.K.H. Mafi, Salote F. Uhila, Fuatofa V. Sa and Ofa K. Taufa; and 10 grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. today and 8 a.m. Saturday at Ala Lani Methodist Church, Kahului. Services: 9 p.m. today and 9 a.m. Saturday. Burial 10:30 a.m. at Maui Memorial Park. Online condolences: ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 June 2012]

**Namuo, Isaac Kaleialii "Ike",** *Dec. 27, 2011* Isaac Kaleialii "Ike" Namuo, 83, of Waimanalo, a bus driver at HRT and MTL, and an Army veteran, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by brother Alvin; sisters Amber Smith, Celia Fernandez, Bernice Cababat and Elizabeth Namuo; and companion Claire Cabrido. Visitation: 5 p.m. Wednesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Inurnment: 3 p.m. Friday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 January 2012]

Nanamori, Gladys Riyoko, *Feb. 14, 2012* Gladys Riyoko Nanamori, 87, of Honolulu, a retiree from Sheraton Kaluakoi Resort on Molokai, died in St. Francis Hospice. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Wesley and Glenn, daughters Norene Lee and Ann Nanamori, sisters Leone Tomisato and Violet Yanagihara, and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 March 2012]

**Nao, Annette Lei "Lovey"**, *Jan. 5, 2012* Annette Lei "Lovey" Nao, 75, of Waianae, a retired ammunition inspector at Lualualei Naval Base, died in Waianae. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by sons Hyram and Hylan; daughters Berthaanne Kanoelani, Albette Wilkins, Althea Paik and Violet Hoohuli; sister Marlene H. Pae; 15 grandchildren; 24 great-grandchildren; and a great-great-grandchild. Visitation: 6 p.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 January 2012]

Naone, Artemus Bishop "Artie", *Sept. 3, 2012* Artemus Bishop "Artie" Naone, 88, of Honolulu a retired Hawaiian Telcom repairman, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Hamakua, Hawaii. He is survived by son Richard Y.M., daughter Candace Y.M. Fujioka, numerous brothers and sisters, five grandchildren and eight great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Sept. 21 at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 12:45 p.m. at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Aloha attire. Online condolences: hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 September 2012]

**Naone, Florentina "Tina",** *July 4, 2012* Florentina "Tina" Naone, 70, of Kaneohe, a retired activities coordinator at Ann Pearl Care Home, died in Castle Medical Center. She was born in Wahiawa. She is survived by sons Franklyn "Jr.," Daniel "Bat" and Richard "Rick"; and

daughters Kamelon "Kammy" and Elizabeth "Libby." Services: 9:30 a.m. Aug. 4 at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 July 2012]

Naone, Florentina "Tina", October 29, 1941 - July 4, 2012 Florentina "Tina" Naone, 70 of Kaneohe retired from Ann Pearl Care Home. Passed on July 4, 2012 in Kailua. Tina has been preceded by death by husband Franklyn & daughter Joanne. She is survived by daughters Kammy, Libby, sons Jr., Bat, Rick, and sister Juanita "Mary" Maxilom; 10 grandchildren; 5 great- grandchildren. Services will be on Saturday, August 4, 2012 9:30am @ Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 July 2012]

NAONE, MIRIAM KUPUNA NAONE KUULEI, 75, of Waianae, Hawaii, passed away October 30, 2012 in Honolulu. Born June 29, 1937 in Kahuku, Hawaii. Miriam retired as a school teacher after 32 years at Leihoku and Kapolei Elementary Schools. She was a member of the Makaha Canoe Club. She is survived by husband, Phillip C.L. Naone; sons, Joseph (Daryl) Whitford, Mark Alan Kapena (Donna) Whitford of Maui, Christian Walter (Luella) Aona, Phillip Naone, Jr.; daughters, Shawna Keliinoi, Miriam Kuulei (Michael) Whitford, Hilda (Gary) Kawaakoa, Marlene Ryanette (Ralph) Kahoonei; 22 grandchildren; 40 great- grand- children. Visitation 8:30 a.m. Friday (November 9) at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter Day Saints; (85-574 Plantation Rd., Waianae) Funeral Service 10:30 a.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 05 November 2012]

Naone, MiriamKuulei "Kupuna Naone", *Oct. 30, 2012* MiriamKuulei "Kupuna Naone" Naone, 75, of Waianae, a retired schoolteacher for Leihoku and Kapolei elementary schools, died in Honolulu. She was born in Kahuku. She is survived by husband Phillip C.L.; sons Joseph and Mark A.K. Whitford, ChristianW. Aona and Phillip Naone Jr.; daughters Shawna Keliinoi, Miriam K. Whitford, Hilda Kawaakoa and Marlene R. Kahoonei; 22 grandchildren; and 40 great-grandchildren. Visitation:8:30 a.m. Friday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, 85-574 Plantation Road, Waianae. Services:10:30 a.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 04 November 2012]

Naparan, Dorothy Eslit, *March 31, 2012* Dorothy Eslit Naparan, 65, of Ewa Beach, a homemaker, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Duane Naparan and Fred Naran; daughters Raylynn Vistante, Donna Savage, Doreen Kindle and Barbara Nagma; brothers Randy and Radford Kaai; sisters Lorraine Kaai and Brenda Boyd; 24 grandchildren; 42 great-grandchildren; and four great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Wednesday at New Hope Leeward, Waipahu. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 April 2012]

Napoleon, Dorothy "Dottie", *May 14, 2012* Dorothy "Dottie" Napoleon, 81, of Kailua, a homemaker, died in Castle Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Nathan "Nihi" and Nelson N.; daughters Diane Castro, Nanette N. Napoleon, Nonohe Botelho and Noela Napoleon-Ahn; brothers Ozzie, Ralph, Tony and Doug Irvine; sisters Mildred, Winona, Juanita and Kehau; 15 grandchildren; and 20 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 4 p.m. Thursday at Heeia State Park. Celebration of life: 5 p.m. Online condolences: www.diamondheadmortuary.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 June 2012]

**Napoleon, Kikuye Ogawa,** *June 27, 2012* Kikuye Ogawa Napoleon, 88, of Honolulu, a retired cook, died in Kaiser Medical Center. She was born in Eleele, Kauai. She is survived by son Wayne H. Souza, six grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 July 2012]

Napoleon, Mary F., *Sept. 23, 2012* Mary F. Napoleon, 89, of Kapaa, Kauai, a retired janitor for the state government, died at home. She was born in Kilauea, Kauai. She is survived by daughters Veronica Sanchez, Winona Sheldon, Lorraine Rapozo, Marie Alejo, Ruby Tsukamoto, Diane Genegabuas and Beverly Boiser; hanai daughter Colleen Aleman; brother John Pacheco; 24 grandchildren; and numerous great-grandchildren and great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Thursday at St. Catherine's Church, Kapaa. Mass:10 a.m. Burial to follow at Kauai Veterans Cemetery, Hanapepe. Donations suggested to St. Catherine's Church. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 September 2012]

**Napolis, Vincent,** *May 2, 2012* Vincent Napolis, 79, of Waimanalo died in Castle Medical Center. He was born in Lihue. He is survived by wife Ruby L.; son Vincent L.; daughters Titi R. and Lianne Napolis, and Laurie L. Iona; sisters Aileen Farias and Nani Napolis; and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 May 2012]

**Narag, Virginia Magallanes,** *April 7, 2012* Virginia Magallanes Narag, 64, of Honolulu, a Leahi Hospital certified nursing assistant, died in Honolulu. She was born in Solano, Nueva Vizcaya, Philippines. She is survived by husband Francisco, son Severino, mother Rizalina M. Magallanes, brothers Perfecto and Macario Magallanes, sisters Severina Ramones and Naty Amano, and three grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Friday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Additional visitation: 11 a.m. Saturday at Our Lady of Peace Cathedral. Services at noon. Burial: 2 p.m. at Valley of the Temples. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 June 2012]

**Narca, Agnes Tsuruko,** 91, of Wahiawa, HI, passed away July 15, 2012 in Wahiawa. Born July 31, 1920 in Waihole, HI. She is survived by son, Emilio (Bess) Narca; daughters, Florida "Nene" (Jesus) Sablan of Guam, Alicia (James) Yuu, Sheena Ann (Larry) Vaughn of GA, Gayle Aspera, Linda Susan (Earl) Hirata of TX; brother, Jitsuyoshi Nakandakare; 14 grandchildren; 18 great-grandchildren; 6 great-great-grandchildren. Visitation 9:30 a.m. Tuesday (August 14) at Mililani Mortuary Makai Chapel; Memorial Service 10:45 a.m. Burial 11:30 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual Attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 August 2012]

Narca, Agnes Tsuruko, *July 15, 2012* Agnes Tsuruko Narca, 91, of Wahiawa died in Wahiawa. She was born in Waiahole. She is survived by son Emilio; daughters Florida "Nene" Sablan, Alicia Yuu, Sheena Ann Vaughn, Gayle Aspera and Linda S. Hirata; brother Jitsuyoshi Nakandakare; 14 grandchildren; 18 great-grandchildren; and six great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 10:45 a.m. Burial: 11:30 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 August 2012]

Narikawa, Dorothy Sumiko, *Jan. 15, 2012* Dorothy Sumiko Narikawa, 90, of Honolulu, a real estate broker and small-business owner, died in Maunalani Nursing and Rehabilitation Center.

She was born in Lihue. She is survived by daughters Evangeline N. Inoue and Trudy J. Fuchigami; brother Akira Itai; sisters Hiroko Hirata, Betty Umeda and Jane Yoshino; four grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 February 2012]

**Narimatsu, Alice Terumi,** *Feb. 24, 2012* Alice Terumi Narimatsu, 64, of Aiea, owner of Kami Kutters, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Nicolas; daughter Candyce; brothers Larry, Roy and Fred Ishihara; and sisters Eunice Uyesu and Betty Kawada. Visitation: 5 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 March 2012]

**Nariyoshi, Elsie Etsuko**, *May 15, 2012* Elsie Etsuko Nariyoshi, 85, of Honolulu, a retired Hawaiian Regent Hotel waitress, died in Honolulu. She was born in South Hilo. She is survived by daughter Lisa Sur and a grandchild. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 June 2012]

Nartatez, Antonio Baltero Sr., *Feb. 22, 2012* Antonio Baltero Nartatez Sr., 95, of Honolulu, a retiree from Dole Co. in Lanai City, died in Honolulu. He was born in the Philippines. He is survived by sons Pedro, Benjamin, Cipriano and Antonio Jr.; daughters Teresita Nartatez and Roberta N. Ben; 17 grandchildren; and 19 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Monday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 8:30 a.m. Tuesday at St. Philomena Church, 3300 Ala Laulani Place, Salt Lake. Mass: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 March 2012]

**Narvaes, Katherine Emily,** *Feb. 17, 2012* Katherine Emily Narvaes, 62, of Honolulu, a Waikiki Beach Hotel housekeeper, died. She was born in Las Vegas, N.M. She is survived by husband Dennis A., sons Jonathan and Benjamin, daughter Shereen, sister Lorraine Wright and eight grandchildren. Visitation: 2 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 3 p.m. Cremation to follow. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 February 2012]

**Narvaez, Joseph P.,** *Nov. 10, 2012* Joseph P. Narvaez, also known as Jose Navares Dias, "Pepe" and "Joe," 88, of Holualoa, Hawaii, a retired J.W. Glover construction laborer, Pearl Harbor Aqua-Lung diver and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Dennis Torres and Rudolfo, Ruben and Cruzanto Lopez; daughters Linda Lawrence, Lokelani Rios, Maria Smith, Christina Flores, Ramona Lopez, Herlinda Jacobo-Roque, Tina Marie Enos, Frances Cummings and Estraita Narvaez; 59 grandchildren; 80 great-grandchildren; and six great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Sunday at Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. Services: 4 p.m. Cremation to follow at the mortuary. Celebration of life: 1 p.m. Tuesday at Kamakawiwoole Church, Honokaa, Hawaii. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 November 2012]

**Nasario, Steven,** *Nov. 25, 2012* Steven Nasario, 60, of Hilo died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Steven J. Jr.; daughter Georgette C.; mother Emily; brothers Ronald, Dennis and Edward; sisters Yvonne Rigal and Diane Carvalho; and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 07 December 2012]

Nascimento, John Albert "Jack", *March 12, 2012* John Albert "Jack" Nascimento, 95, of Kailua, a retired assistant general manager at Honolulu Iron Works and former Hawaii sales representative at Standard Steel, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Albert "Roy," daughter Marlene Santiago, six grandchildren and 14 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Thursday at St. Stephen Church, 2747 Pali Highway, Honolulu. Mass: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Casual attire. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 March 2012]

**Nashiwa, Claire Fumiko,** *Jan. 23, 2012* Claire Fumiko Nashiwa, 103, of Paia, Maui, died in Anaheim, Calif. She was born in Englewood, Calif. She is survived by daughters Sylvia Osato and Carol Chung, seven grandchildren and 11 great-grandchildren. Services held. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 May 2012]

**Natividad, Anthony T.**, *Oct. 28, 2012* Anthony T. Natividad, 48, of Lahaina died in Maui MemorialMedical Center. He was born in Wahiawa.He is survived by wife Jamie U.; son Gavin Uyeda; daughters Waikaleolani and Aleia; mother Keiko; brothers Christopher and Gregory; sisters Christina Clohan and Cathleen Bailey; and two grandchildren. Celebration of life:10 a.m. Nov. 11 at Ulalena Theatre. Scattering of ashes and reception to follow at Lahaina Jodo Mission. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 04 November 2012]

**Natividad, Anthony T.,** *Oct. 28, 2012* Anthony T. Natividad, 48, of Lahaina, an 'Ulalena cast member, musician, instrument and stone craftsman and sound healer, died in Lahaina. He was born in Wahiawa. He is survived by wife Jamie U., son Gavin Uyeda, daughters Waikaleolani and Aleia, mother Keiko N., brothers Christopher and Gregory, sisters Christina Clohan and Cathleen Bailey, and two grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Nov. 17 at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Aloha attire. Incorrect information published in an obituary Thursday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 November 2012]

**Natividad, Anthony T.,** *Oct. 29, 2012* Anthony T. Natividad, 48, of Lahaina, an 'Ulalena cast member, musician, instrument and stone craftsman and sound healer, died in Lahaina. He was born in Wahiawa. He is survived by wife Jamie U., son Gavin Uyeda, daughters Waikaleolani and Aleia, mother Keiko N., brothers Christopher and Gregory, sisters Christina Clohan and Cathleen Bailey, and two grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Nov. 17 at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 November 2012]

Naulu, Rev. Sitiveni, *April 7, 2012* The Rev. Sitiveni Naulu, 58, of Kaneohe, pastor at Tokaikolo Christian Church in Kahaluu, died in Castle Medical Center. He was born in Foui, Tonga. He is survived by wife Helena; sons Katieli and Sione F.; daughters Emeline Vainikolo, Alohalani Kava and Emalata A. Naulu; father Tevita P.; mother Mele U.L.; brothers Peni, Ikani and Tevita; sisters Paea Tupou, Lata Kaho, Suesa Punivai, Amelia Nanu, Levaitai Taualupe, Akanesi Filimoehala and Doris Vatikani; and seven grandchildren. Visitation: 6:30 p.m. Friday at First United Methodist Church, Beretania Street. Services: 8:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 8:30 a.m. Saturday at the church. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 3 p.m. at Valley of the Temples. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 April 2012]

**Navalta, Eusebio Lopez,** 87, of Mililani, Hawaii, passed away May 8, 2012 in Ewa Beach. Born January 22, 1925 in La Union Pangasinan, Philippines. He is survived by step-daughters; Helen Castro, Mini Holt; step-son, Arthur Andres; 22 greandchildren; 28 great-grandchildren; 6 great-great-grandchildren. Visitation 10:00 a.m. Friday (June 8) at Mililani Mortuary Makai Chapel; Program 11:30 a.m. Prayer Service 12:00 Noon Burial 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual Attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 June 2012]

**Navalta, Eusebio Lopez,** *May* 8, 2012 Eusebio Lopez Navalta, 87, of Mililani died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Pangasinan, Philippines. He is survived by stepson Arthur Andres, stepdaughters Helen Castro and Mini Holt, 22 grandchildren, 28 great-grandchildren and six great-great-grandchildren. Visitation:10 a.m. Friday at MililaniMortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services:noon. Burial:12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 June 2012]

**Navarro, Mary Georgiana**, *March 23, 2012* Mary Georgiana Navarro, 51, of Mountain View, Hawaii, a homemaker, died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Carl A. Wright, daughter Diana Santoyo, mother Diana Darney, stepfather Thomas Darney, brothers George and Patrick Pavao, sisters Wanda and Cheryl Pavao, and four grandchildren. Services to be held at a later date. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 March 2012]

Nazaire, Alfredo Justo Sr., *Aug. 23, 2012* Alfredo Justo Nazaire Sr., 66, of Waiohinu, Hawaii, a retired Hapuna Prince Hotel houseman and a textile engineer in the Philippines, died in Ka'u Hospital. He was born in San Manuel, Pangasinan, Philippines. He is survived by wife Precy; sons Rudy, Percival, Prexy, Fregy, Ferdinand and Alfredo; daughter Prelyn; brothers Vuenaventura, Romeo, Warlito and Dino; sisters Nely Salmo and Rose De Guzman; and nine grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Friday at the family's home, 94-6410 Kamaoa Road, Naalehu. Additional visitation: 8 a.m. Saturday at Assembly of God Church, Naalehu. Services: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at Naalehu County Cemetery. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 September 2012]

Nazarchyk, Mildred "Girlie", *March 25, 2012* Mildred "Girlie" Nazarchyk, 92, of Mililani, a homemaker, died in Pearl City. She was born in Wailuku. She is survived by son John, daughter Patricia Lee, 10 grandchildren and six great-grand-children. Visitation: 10 a.m. Wednesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Condolences at hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 April 2012]

Nazario, Antoinette Leimomi "Toni", *March 31, 2012* Antoinette Leimomi "Toni" Nazario, 56, of Puyallup, Wash., a homemaker, died in University Place, Wash. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Jose; son Jason Hinojosa; daughters Ahulani H. Podell and Uluwehi Hinojosa; mother Leilani A. Balai; brothers Ronald Auwae, Abel Aran Jr. and Alvin Aran; sisters Rae L. Awai, Annette Rivera, Allison Browning, Arlene Ahia, Andrea Cislo and Robie-Ann Dorwelo; and five grandchildren. Services at a later date. Condolences at memorialwebsites.legacy.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 April 2012]

**Neal, Jadelyn Cheryl,** *Feb. 1, 2012* Jadelyn Cheryl Neal, 50, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Shane, Chevy, Boz and DJ Yaw; daughters Tiane, Tiare, Hope, Punohu and Kela; three brothers; six sisters; and six grandchildren. Visitation: 4 to 8 p.m. Saturday at Moanalua Mortuary. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 February 2012]

**Neal, Thomas Ercille,** *May 1, 2012* Thomas Ercille Neal, 97, of Keaau, Hawaii, a retired dairy farmer, died. He was born in Clearmont, Mo. He is survived by son Tom Neal, daughters Becky Ward and Lori Anderson, eight grandchildren and 14 great-grandchildren. Celebration of life: 11 a.m. Saturday at Hawaiian Paradise Park Church of the Nazarene, 15-1839 32nd Ave., Keaau. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 May 2012]

**Nebres, Aidyn A.**, *May 13, 2012* Aidyn A. Nebres, infant son of Arnel R. Nebres of Aiea and Jessica-Anne K. Kua-Hoomanawanui of Kapolei, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 May 1992]

**Neddermeyer, Kikuno K.**, *May 27, 2012* Kikuno K. Neddermeyer, 94, of Honolulu died in Aiea. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Karl and daughter Tina. Visitation: 11 a.m. Friday at St. Mark's Episcopal Church, 539 Kapahulu Ave. Mass: noon. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 June 2012]

**Nee, Christopher Alika**, *May 20, 2012* Christopher Alika Nee, 54, of Kailua, a diver and fisherman, died in Kailua. He was born in Salem, Ore. He is survived by daughter Alyssa and brother Gregory. Private scattering of ashes. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 June 2012]

**Nee, Maryann**, *Sept. 25, 2012* Maryann Nee, 69, of Waimanalo, a bus driver, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Nathan and Aaron Nee, and Franklin and Jonathan Hinds; daughter Chandra Thomas; brother Joseph; sisters Charlotte Delano, Nyna Nee and Betty Mae Johnson; 13 grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Services: 11 a.m. Oct. 21 at Kaiona Beach Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 October 2012]

Needham, Charles Keanahou, *Dec. 1, 2011* Charles Keanahou Needham, 81, of Waianae, a retired Merchant Marine seaman, died in Waianae. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Barbara N.; sons Charles K. Jr. and Kako Needham, and Nolan Perry; daughters Charlotte "Coco" Needham, Naomi Hanohano, Alexandria "Kiki" Matsushima and Barbara Wilson; brother Paul Sr.; and sisters Violet Ferreira, Rose Needham, Lillian Silva and Olivia Dagostino. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 10 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 January 2012]

**Neff, Harley Leslie**, *Feb. 2, 2012* Harley Leslie Neff, 87, of Kailua, a retired Dole Pineapple Cannery director of can manufacturing, died in Honolulu. He was born in McClusky, N.D. He is survived by wife Myrtle, sons Brian and Carl, daughter Leslie Galloway and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 February 2012]

Neilson, Mary Rose, Sept. 14, 2012 Mary Rose Neilson, 85, of Aiea died in Aiea. She was born in New York City. She is survived by sons Joseph "Joey," David, Paul and Sean; daughtersNora

Neilson, Frances Bahrenburg, Theresa Neilson-Harrigan, Rosemary "Rosie" Neilson-Nenezich, Martha "Margie" Memminger andKathleen "Keiki" Kobayashi; sister Nora Gallagher; 10 grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Newman Center, 1941 East-West Road, Hono lulu. Mass:9:30 a.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 1 October 2012]

**Nekoba, Kazuma,** *Dec. 29, 2011* Kazuma Nekoba, 88, of Hilo, a retired plumber, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Pepeekeo, Hawaii. He is survived by daughter Maxine Aki, brothers Tsutomu and Atsushi, and two grandchildren. Visitation: 4 p.m. Thursday at Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. Services: 5 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 January 2012]

**Nekomoto, Katsumi**, *Aug. 10, 2012* Katsumi Nekomoto, 92, of Honolulu, a retired Pacific Construction carpenter foreman, died in Kuakini MedicalCenter. He was born in Haleaha. No known survivors. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 August 2012]

**NEKOTA, KIYOME,** 90, of Waipahu, HI, passed away October 2, 2012 in Honolulu. Born December 19, 1921 in Hamakua, HI. She is survived by daughters, Arlene (Ross) Okuda, Judy (Fred) Lau; brother, Thomas Honda of CA; 5 grandchildren. Private Services were held. No koden and no flowers, please. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 October 2012]

**Nekota, Kiyome,** *Oct. 2, 2012* Kiyome Nekota, 90, of Waipahu died in Honolulu. She was born in Hamakua,Hawaii. She is survived by daughtersArlene Okuda and Judy Lau, brother Thomas Honda and five grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 October 2012]

**Nekota, Masano**, *Nov. 10, 2012* Masano Nekota, 87, of Waialua died in Wahiawa. She was born in Waialua. She is survived by son Allen, daughter Diane Tamura, brother Eichi Kanemori and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 November 2012]

**Nelson, Chad Daniel,** *Feb. 5, 2012* Chad Daniel Nelson, 39, of Hilo, a Ponds Restaurant bartender, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by companion Shanna Satomba, daughter KyrstiAnn, parents Daniel "Pete" and Ethel, brother Dane and sister Candice Haga. Visitation: 5 p.m. Tuesday at Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 8:30 a.m. Wednesday at St. Joseph Catholic Church, Hilo, 43 Kapiolani St. Mass: 10 a.m. Cremation to follow. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 February 2012]

Nelson, Gordon McKinley, *Oct. 26, 2012* Gordon McKinley Nelson, 68, of Kaneohe, an information technology specialist and a Navy retiree, died in Kaneohe. He was born in Baltimore. He is survived by wife Gwendolyn, sons Michael M. and Paul M., stepson Scott K. Ellis and brother Selester Valentine. Graveside services: 10 a.m. Monday at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Online condolences: hawaiianmemorialparkmortuary.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 November 2012]

**NELSON, ROBIN, Jan.** 27, 1951- Nov. 19, 2012 Robin Nelson, 61, of Mill Valley, moved on to his next great adventure November 19, with his wife Aniko and daughters Taylour and Briana

at his side. Robin courageously battled Amyotrophic Lateral Sclerosis (ALS), retaining his sense of humor, friendships, curiosity, and remarkable appreciation for the world and people around him. His kindness and gentle humor will be missed. Robin was born and raised in Mill Valley, California where he enjoyed participating in Little League and excelled at baseball and football at Tamalpais High School. He graduated from University of California, Berkeley in 1973 and began his career as a golf course architect. In 1983 he moved to Hawaii where joined Belt Collins, and established the golf course architecture arm of the firm, Nelson & Wright Golf Course Architects, now known as Nelson & Haworth Golf Course Architects. He and his company designed golf courses worldwide, many throughout Hawaii and the Pacific Rim. His courses were particularly well known for their incorporation of and respect for the natural environment. He met and inspired people through his work, but also touched many lives with his humor, grace, and enthusiastic approach to life. After nearly 17 years in Hawaii, Robin and his wife Aniko moved to Mill Valley in 2000 where he continued designing golf courses both in Hawaii and Southeast Asia, as Robin Nelson, Golf Course Architect. He is survived and will be dearly missed by his wife Aniko, daughters Taylour and Briana, brothers Bill and Peter, their wives Ann and Debbie, and his nieces and nephew Andrea, Kelley and Emmett. A memorial service will be held Friday, December 7 at 2 pm at the Outdoor Art Club, 1 West Blithedale Avenue in Mill Valley. In lieu of flowers, donations can be made to the Robin Nelson Fund at www.RobinNelsonFund.com. At Robin's request, the donations will benefit children in need, participating in Little League and The Junior Golf Association. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 02 December 2012]

**Nelson, Sylvia Leimomi,** *Dec. 28, 2011* Sylvia Leimomi Nelson, 68, of Mililani, a homemaker, died in Wahiawa General Hospital. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Ricky Jr.; daughters Deanna Kaonohi, Audrey Nelson and Mary Lynn Asuncion; mother Mary Kapuniai; sister Marylyn Sciortino; four grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 January 2012]

**Neumann, Kira Ilima,** *July 7, 2012* Kira Ilima Neumann, infant daughter of Charles J. Keolalani and Tara M. Neumann of Ewa Beach, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is also survived by sister Kyla and grandparents Linda and Gary Hughes, and Phil and Charlene Yonai. Inurnment: 11:30 a.m. Wednesday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 July 2012]

**NEVADA, VICTOR TRIGUERO,** 44, of Hawai Kai, passed away September 12, 2012 in Baguio City, Philippines. Born in Quezon City, Philippines. He was an Attorney. He is survived by wife, Patricia Nevada; son, Patrick Victor Nevada, 18; son, Timothy Victor Nevada, 17; daughter, Michelle Grace Nevada, 10. No Flowers. Service Information: October 13, 2012, Saturday, Holy Trinity Church 5919 Kalanianaole Highway 96821. 10 am visitation and refreshments 10:45 eulogy 11 am mass. My contact info: Patricia Nevada 781-9254 Victor passed away unexpectedly while visiting his mother in the Philippines. He will be remembered as an award-winning chef who attended the California Culinary Academy in San Francisco. In 2005, he became a member of the Hawaii State Bar after graduating from William S. Richardson School of Law. Our memories of him are of a gentle dad, faithful husband and a witness of God's love; to his Mom, an obedient son, and to his friends, ever loyal and true. He possessed an indomitable spirit that will live forever in our hearts. His unconditional love will last us a lifetime. Join us in celebrating Vic's life. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 October 2012]

**Nevels, Luman N. Jr.,** *April 18, 2012* Luman N. Nevels Jr., 88, of Honolulu, an attorney, circuit judge in Hilo and a Navy veteran, died in Hono-lulu. He was born in Maine. He is survived by wife Mary Ann, son Joel, daughters Lali DeWolfe and Ranee Nevels, six grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Private services. Donations suggested to Wounded Warriors Association or Salvation Army. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 April 2012]

**Neves, Barbara J. "Aunty Bobbie",** *June 14, 2012* Barbara J. "Aunty Bobbie" Neves, 72, of Honolulu, a retired Head Start assistant teacher, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Mitchell K., Lance C., Alfred S., Lawrence M. and Dean Andrew K.; sisters Gwendolyn Mock Sing, Darnell Tinloy, Gail Lile, Robyn Whitworth and Renee Tuttle; eight grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 June 2012]

**NEVES, NORMAN CLINTON MIKE,** passed away in his home on June 21st 2012 in Arizona. Norman is originally from Hawaii and a graduate of Kamehameha. He served his country in the UNITED STATES AIR FORCE AND worked FOR THE DEPARTMENT OF FEDERAL CUSTOMS before retiring in 2008. He is survived by his daughter, Tristina Swartz, his son Sean Neves, his six grand-children, Daniel, Ashtian (Kanani), Gregory, Sean Jr., Kalei, Vincent ,his sister Betty, brother Alfred Jr. And the extended Neves family. We will be honoring Norman on his birthday at the National Cemetery, "Punch Bowl" on Monday; November 26th at 9:30am. Contact :Tristina Swartz 928 300 3878 for service info only. Condolences may be sent to: tristinaswartz@ymail.com Dad you are and will always be our "Superman". We love you! [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 November 2012]

**Newalu, Annie Lane,** *June 6, 2012* Annie Lane Newalu, 90, of Kaneohe, a homemaker, died in Kaneohe. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Albert K. Jr. and Earl P.; daughters Patricia K. Newalu-Morton, Linda L. Newalu-Wojcieski and Alberta M. Newalu-Young; brother Ben Pamatigan; 12 grandchildren; 16 great-grandchildren; and six great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Monday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at the cemetery. Aloha attire. Online condolences:

www.hawaiianmemorialparkmortuary.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 June 2012]

**Newhouse, Mary Michiko,** *Jan. 30, 2012* Mary Michiko Newhouse, 91, of Aiea, a retired office manager at Lemke, Chinen and Tanaka CPA, died in Kailua. She was born in Kula, Maui. She is survived by sons Allan and Warren Katsura, brother Randall Honda, sister Elizabeth Jenkins, caregiver Jae Kang, seven grandchildren and 10 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Private inurnment. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 March 2012]

**Ng, Alma Y.,** *Feb. 21, 2012* Alma Y. Ng, 81, of Kahului, a retired Baldwin High School librarian, died in Kahului. She was born in Puunene, Hawaii. She is survived by son Blayne Uto and brother Teruo Mukai. Visitation: 10 a.m. Monday at Nakamura Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m.

Burial: 2 p.m. at Maui Memorial Park. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 February 2012]

**Ng, Hou Chin**, *March 14, 2012* Hou Chin Ng, 85, of Kaimuki, a retired Chinese restaurant cook, died at 15 Craigside Place. He was born in China. He is survived by wife Helen; sons Walter L.G., Richard L.G., Edward L.G. and Samuel L.K.; brother Bing Y. Eng; six grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Thursday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at City Memorial Park, Nuuanu. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 April 2012]

**Ng, Lorraine Ngan Chew,** *March 15, 2012* Lorraine Ngan Chew Ng, also known as Lorraine Souza, 78, of Kaneohe died in Castle Medical Center. She was born in Kaneohe. She is survived by sons Michael Balles and Steven Souza, daughters Sharon Miller and Vivian Hosino, brothers Robert Lee and Raymond Ng, sister Ah Wan Costa Ayres, 11 grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Services to be held at a later date. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 April 2012]

**Ng, Lulu Kalua Enos,** *Dec. 28, 2011* Lulu Kalua Enos Ng, 83, of Wailuku, a retired Wailuku Elementary School teacher, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. She was born in Waikapu, Maui. She is survived by son Larry Jr., daughter Larrie Plunkett, brother Arthur K. Enos, sisters Williet Range and Muriel Prager, eight grandchildren and 13 great-grandchildren. Services: 11 a.m. Friday at the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Kahului Ward. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Maui Memorial Park, Wailuku. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 January 2012]

**Ng, Piu**, *Nov. 14, 2012* Piu Ng, 88, of Honolulu died in Pali Momi Medical Center. He was born in Canton, China. He is survived by sons Siu Cheung, Siu Hong and Kenneth; daughters Sin Sim Lau, Sin Lin Wu, Sin Hung Ma and Sin Yung Sosna; 13 grandchildren; and 10 great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 06 December 2012]

**Ngaluola, Sione T.,** *June 30, 2012* Sione T. Ngaluola, 78, of Hauula, a self-employed landscaper, died in Hauula. He was born in Feletoa, Vavau, Tonga. He is survived by wife Kalolita P.; sons Asaloni Ngaluola and Alekisio, Manu, Aisea and Ku'uipo 'Unga; daughters Sesika Fahina, Silia Fifita, Leilani Newmann, Sesilia Vaimoui and Ramona 'Unga-Halalilo; brother Taeiloa; sisters Ana and Milika; and numerous grandchildren and great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Tuesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Additional visitation: 10 a.m. Wednesday at the mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at the cemetery. Online condolences: hawaiianmemorialparkmortuary.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 July 2012]

**Ngiralmau, Felix,** *Oct. 14, 2012* Felix Ngiralmau, 44, of Honolulu, a Pacific Jobbers auto parts warehouseman, died at home. He was born in Palau. He is survived by wife Siatumotu; sons Khendrick-Paul, Kaleb and Kingston; daughters Khendra, Carolina and Kinciana; brothers Ngircheungel Ngirngeschei and Marcello Brel; sisters Kinciana Ngiraliliid and Daria Meteochol; and two grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 October 2012]

**Nguyen, Carolyn Yen,** *Feb. 20, 2012* Carolyn Yen Nguyen, 47, of Honolulu died. She was born in Saigon, Vietnam. She is survived by husband Kevin H., daughters Lisa and Christine, father De Van Tran, mother Ut Thi Le, brothers Binh L. and Danh L. Tran, and sister Y Nhi T. Tran. Visitation: 6 p.m. Tuesday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 7 p.m. Mass: 7 p.m. Wednesday at Co-Cathedral of St. Theresa. Cremation to follow. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 February 2012]

**Nguyen, Nhieu Thi,** *July 22, 2012* Nhieu Thi Nguyen, 87, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Convalescent Center of Honolulu. She was born in Vietnam. She is survived by sons Kim Hong, Anh Kiet and Ahn Tuan Le; daughters Thi Ngoc Lan, Thi Thu Van, Thi Thu Lieu, Thi Ngoc Han and Thi Ngoc Mai Le; and numerous grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. today at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Additional services: 5 p.m. Thursday at St. Teresa, North School Street. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 July 2012]

**Nguyen, Sam Sanguan,** *June 22, 2012* Sam Sanguan Nguyen, 47, of Honolulu, a Navy petty officer first class, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Ho Chi Minh City, Vietnam. He is survived by wife Tram Vuong; daughters Shanna Vuong and Tiana Vuong; father Huyen Van; brothers Son Ngoc, Sang Van, Ut Van and Duc Huu; sisters Mai Thi, Yen Thi, Tuyet-Huong Thi and Thu Thi; stepbrothers An Ngoc and Thanh Ngoc; and stepsister Tuyet Thi. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Thursday at Borthwick Mortuary. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Flowers welcome. Online condolences: borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 15 July 2012]

**Nguyen, Tac Huu,** *Aug. 10, 2012* Tac Huu Nguyen, 66, of Honolulu, a retired SIDA taxi driver, died in Ann Pearl Nursing Home. He was born in Vietnam. He is survived by wife Xi; sons Bao Chau, Thomson and Thomas; daughter Tiffany; sister Ut; and three grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Wednesday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Vietnamese Buddhist services and cremation to follow. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 August 2012]

**Nhomi, James Shogo,** *June 27, 2012* James Shogo Nhomi, 82, of Honolulu, a tour bus driver and an Army retiree, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Mieko, daughters Aileen Nhomi-Galleano and Sally Nhomi, brother Charlie, sisters Madeline Nitta and Amalia Maeda, and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 July 2012]

**Nicholls, David Kipling "Kip",** *April 27, 2012* David Kipling "Kip" Nicholls, 60, of Mountain View, Hawaii, a former firefighter in Portland, Ore., died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Boston. He is survived by companion Carmen Downs, sons Ryan and Cayle, stepson Jonathan Downs, stepdaughter Clarissa Fernandes, brother Jeffrey, sister Dana Rheault, a grandchild and a stepgrandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 May 2012]

**Nichols, Lois Elizabeth,** *May 25, 2012* Lois Elizabeth Nichols, 89, of Haleiwa died in Haleiwa. She was born in Belen, N.M. She is survived by sons Patrick and Peter; daughters Tharan Schmidt, Pamela Steinberg and Penelope King; 19 grandchildren; and 13 great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 June 2012]

**Nicolai, Nunziata Nancy**, *Jan. 21, 2012* Nunziata Nancy Nicolai, 96, of Kailua, a homemaker, died at home. She was born in Castiglione di Casauria, Italy. She is survived by son Joseph P., daughter Mary Ann Minner, four grandchildren, 11 great-grandchildren and four great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 1 p.m. Saturday at Kailua Kingdom Hall of Jehovah's Witnesses. Services: 2 p.m. In lieu of flowers, donations suggested to Meals on Wheels or Jehovah's Witnesses. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 February 2012]

**Nicolas, Arsenia Oasay,** *July 21, 2012* Arsenia Oasay Nicolas, 77, of Keaau, Hawaii, a retired macadamia nut picker, died in Life Care Center of Hilo. She was born in the Philippines. She is survived by husband Domingo; sons Robert, Lindbergh, Ricardo, Efren and Ceasar; daughters Gloria Salvador, Erlinda Buentipo, Maria Cabay, Marilyn Gumayagay and Lina Deguillmo; and 23 grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Wednesday at Dodo Mortuary. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 8 a.m. Thursday at St. Joseph Catholic Church. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at Homelani Memorial Park, Ilima Section. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 July 2012]

**Nicolas, Sixto Miguel,** *May 15, 2012* Sixto Miguel Nicolas, 78, of Honolulu, a papaya farmer in Kahaluu, died in Honolulu. He was born in Laoag City, Philippines. He is survived by daughters Patricia A. Nicolas and Felicitas Quitoras, sisters Consolacion N. Guerrero and Florentina N. Medrano, and five grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at St. John the Baptist Catholic Church. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial: 11:30 a.m. at Valley of the Temples. Online condolences: www.hawaiianmemorialparkmortuary.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 May 2012]

**Nicoll, Mark S.**, *June 19, 2012* Mark S. Nicoll, 58, of Volcano, Hawaii, a woodworker, died in Honolulu. He was born in New York. He is survived by son Mark A.; daughters LeilaniArif, Christina Van Norman and Napua McKennon; father Thomas; brothers Robert and Thomas Jr.; sisters PattyLoveland and Jennifer Wilson; and five grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 June 2012]

**Nidea, Beatriz Obong,** *June 26, 2012* Beatriz Obong Nidea, 90, of Kapaa, Kauai, a homemaker, died at home. She was born in the Philippines. She is survived by husband Alberto Sr., son Alberto Jr., daughter Becky Ramos, three grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8 a.m. July 28 at St. Catherine's Church, Kapaa. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at the church cemetery. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 July 2012]

**NIELSEN, MARTIN (MARTY),** passed on 9-21-12 at 79. Was General Contractor. Taught blueprint reading at UH-Carpenters Union for many years. Restored 1960 VW dblecab pickup, in Hot VW mag 10-11.Wilma, wife of 55 yrs, sons Martin Jr (deceased), Michael, Mark, Matthew; grandsons Martin, Robert; sisters Peggy, Anita, brother Bill; many nieces, nephews, hanai sons. Services at 267 Portlock Rd. Sun 11-4-2012 11 am- 3:30 pm. Donations to Duke Kahanamoku Foundation. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 October 2012]

**NIHEI, CATHERINE FUMIKO,** 95, of Honolulu, HI, passed away November 6, 2012 in Honolulu. Born March 11, 1917 in Honolulu, HI. She is survived by daughter, Janice (Richard) Horylev; brother, Norman Motoe (Grace) Saito; sisters, Jane Harue Tanji, Bernice Yuriko (Toshiyuki) Masuda. Private Services held. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 November 2012] Nihei, Catherine Fumiko, *Nov. 6, 2012* Catherine Fumiko Nihei, 95, of Honolulu died in Honolulu. She was born in Kula, Maui. She is survived by daughter Janice Horylev, brother Norman M. Saito and sisters Jane H. Tanji and Bernice Y. Masuda. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 November 2012]

Niheu, Henry Welokiheiakea'eloa Jr., *Nov. 30, 2012* Henry Welokiheiakea'eloa Niheu Jr., also known as "Papa Kihei" and "Soli," 69, of Waimea, Hawaii, a Kanaka Maoli activist and an International Alliance of Theatrical Stage Employees carpenter, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Kekahikoa; daughters Kala'iokamalino and Kalamaoka'aina Niheu, Aloha'aina Harawira and Keali'ikauila Hinewhare-Niheu; brothers David and Luther "Hoppy"; sister Karen Gomes; and four grandchildren. Celebration of life at noon Saturday at Iolani Palace. Big Island services pending. Traditional maoli attire. Food donations welcome.

Nihi, Patricia Leslie Leinaala Mu Lai Keliipuleole, *Feb. 17, 2012* Patricia Leslie Leinaala Mu Lai Keliipuleole Nihi, 69, of Honolulu, a homemaker and University of Hawaii purchaser, died in Honolulu. She was born on Hawaii island. She is survived by sons John Kealoha Wong Nihi and Perry Kealoha Nihi, daughter Patricia Leslie Leinaala Me Lai Nihi Kauhane, five grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Friday at Borthwick Mortuary, makai chapel. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. Incorrect information in an obituary published Tuesday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 March 2012]

Nihipali, Joseph Jr., *June 11, 2012* Joseph Nihipali Jr., 54, of Hauula, a city heavy-equipment operator and an Army veteran, died in Kailua. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Michele; sons Kevin and Akiro; parents Joseph and Grace; brother Leonard; sisters Debra Nihipali, Deanne Silva and Lorrie Taylor; grandparent Mayrose Adolpho; and four grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. July 7 at Hauula Congregational Church. Celebration of life: 11 a.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 June 2012]

**Nihipali, Rene,** *June 30, 2012* Rene Nihipali, 49, of Honolulu, an early childhood educator and Hawaiian Airlines customer service employee, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Paul A.; son Stanley; daughters Mounia Tachibana, and Crisi and Anuhea Nihipali; parents Stanley and Johanna Medrano; sisters Ramona Nihipali, Bernadine Koizumi and Melissa Medrano; and four grandchildren. Visitation: 8 a.m. Saturday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Laie. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 3 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha or casual attire. Flowers welcome. Online condolences: borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 July 2012]

**Nihipali, Walter "Tootsie" Sr.,** *Jan. 12, 2012* Walter "Tootsie" Nihipali Sr., 83, of Hauula, a retired city refuse collector, Hawaiian Pine truck driver and Rehab Center of the Pacific security guard, died in Avalon Care Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Walter Jr., Earle, Ronald "Kunani" and Gary; brothers Joseph "Kiddit" and Ray P.; 13 grandchildren; and 16 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Thursday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 11:30 a.m. Graveside services: 12:45 p.m. at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Casual attire. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 January 2012]

Nihipali, Walter "Tootsie" Sr., *Jan. 12, 2012* Walter "Tootsie" Nihipali Sr., 83, of Hauula, a retired city refuse collector, Hawaiian Pine truck driver and Rehab Center of the Pacific security guard, died in Avalon Care Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Walter Jr., Earle, Ronald "Kunani" and Gary; brothers Joseph "Kiddit" and Ray P.; sister Pea Kalili; 13 grandchildren; and 16 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. tomorrow at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 11:30 a.m. Graveside services: 12:45 p.m. at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Casual attire. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. Additional information for an obituary published Tuesday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 January 2012]

**Nihoa, Solomon,** *Oct. 29, 2012* Solomon Nihoa, 72, of Honolulu, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by sisters Fannie Guerrero and Judith L. Keomalu. Services: 11 a.m. today at Independent Baptist Church, 436 McNeill St., Honolulu. Aloha attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 November 2012]

Nii, Katsumi "Kats", *April 20, 2012* Katsumi "Kats" Nii, 87, of Hilo, a retired state Department of Agriculture meat inspector, died in Life Care Center of Hilo. He was born in Laupahoehoe, Hawaii. He is survived by daughter Elsie Miyazono, sisters Yachiyo Nagata and Fumie Kawano, two grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 May 2012]

**Nii, Yutaka**, *April 2, 2012* Yutaka Nii, 97, of Honolulu, a Glidden Paints retiree, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Paia, Maui. He is survived by daughter Lillian Morita and three grandchildren. Visitation: 4 p.m. Saturday at Honpa Hongwanji Hawaii Betsuin, 1727 Pali Highway. Services: 5 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 April 2012]

**Niimi, Joe,** *Aug. 20, 2012* Joe Niimi, 88, of H-onolulu, a retired Robert M. Kaya Builders carpenter and an Army veteran, died in Kuakini MedicalCenter. He was born in Fresno, Calif. He is survived by wife Kimiyo, son Roy, daughter Judy Kaneshiro and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 August 2012]

**Niles, Lee-Ann M. "Pepi",** *Feb. 15, 2012* Lee-Ann M. "Pepi" Niles, 60, of Waianae died in Waianae. She was born in Salinas, Calif. She is survived by son Jonathan Marte, sisters Julia Marte and Darlene Holman, and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 February 2012]

Nill, Sarah Mason "Sally", *Feb. 15, 2012* Sarah Mason "Sally" Nill, 66, of Kihei, Maui, a Wailea Beach Marriott Resort & Spa food and beverage employee, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. She was born in Palo Alto, Calif. She is survived by husband Douglas and son William. Celebration of life and scattering of ashes: 8:30 a.m. Feb. 27 at Wailea Beach Marriott Resort & Spa luau grounds. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 February 2012]

**Nimori, Dorothy Chizue,** *Oct. 11, 2012* Dorothy Chizue Nimori, 92, of Honolulu, a retired Kuni Dry Goods salesclerk, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughters Jeanne Omaye and Gail Kawahara; brothers Makoto, Harry and Thomas Kunimune;

three grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. Online condolences: hawaiianmemorialparkmortuary.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 November 2012]

**Nimori, Hideo**, *June 25, 2012* Hideo Nimori, 91, of Honolulu, a retired Moiliili Store meat cutter, died in Honolulu. He was born in Wailuku. He is survived by wife Dorothy, daughters Jeanne Omaye and Gail Kawahara, brothers Shiro and Joseph, sister Nancy Nishimiya, three grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 July 2012]

Nishi, Shigekazu, *March 19, 2012* Shigekazu Nishi, 94, of Eleele, Kauai, a sugar industry harvesting supervisor, died in Hale Kupuna Heritage Home. He was born in Koloa, Kauai. He is survived by sons Robert, James and Wayne; daughter Janet Kagihara; sister Misako Kawamoto; seven grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 March 2012]

**Nishida, Naomi June,** *Feb. 22, 2012* Naomi June Nishida, 61, of Kapaa, Kauai, a Kauai Complex Area district educational specialist, died in Aiea. She was born in Lihue. She is survived by brothers James E. and Nelson N. Visitation: 5 p.m. Tuesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Online condolences: borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 March 1 2012]

**Nishida, Naomi June,** *Feb. 22, 2012* Naomi June Nishida, 61, of Kapaa, Kauai, a Kauai Complex Area district educational specialist, died in Aiea. She was born in Lihue. She is survived by brothers James E. and Nelson N. Visitation: 4 p.m. today at Borthwick Mortuary, mauka chapel. Services: 5 p.m. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 March 2012]

Nishida, Raymond Mamoru "Lefty", *March 16, 2012* Raymond Mamoru "Lefty" Nishida, 75, of Kaneohe, a retired flooring company estimator and an Army veteran, died in Castle Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Ethel Y., son John T., daughter Joy N. and hanai daughter Susan Ma. Visitation: 5 p.m. Wednesday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Inurnment: 11 a.m. Thursday at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 March 2012]

**Nishida, Ruth Hatsue,** *April 24, 2012* Ruth Hatsue Nishida, 75, of Kailua-Kona, a retired office manager at the state Department of Transportation, Airports Division, died in Kona Community Hospital. She was born in Kealakekua, Hawaii. She is survived by daughters Avis Yamamoto and Enid Nishida. Visitation: 2 p.m. Saturday at Daifukuji Soto Mission, Honalo, Hawaii. Services: 3 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 May 2012]

**Nishiguchi, Shizue,** *Feb. 1, 2012* Shizue Nishiguchi, 93, of Honolulu, a retired florist, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Daniel; daughters Atsuko Hayase, Sue Nishiguchi and Susan Ogata; sisters JoanNishiguchi, Irene Aiu and Ruth Kendall; seven grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 February 2012]

**Nishiguchi, Violet Yeiko,** 90, of Honolulu, passed away May 29, 2012 at Nuuanu Hale. Born August 25, 1921 in Honolulu. She was a member of the Hawaii Kai Community Church. She is survived by son, Patrick (Carol) Nishiguchi; daughters, Harriet Nishiguchi, Georgia Hannah, Kathleen (Michael) Morrow, Wanda (Lawrence) Rhoads, Lora Hingston; brother, Katsuki Tanoura; sisters, Margaret Miyama, Chiyoko Tamaru; 17 grandchildren; 21 great-grandchildren; nieces and nephews. Private Services were held. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 July 2012]

**Nishiguchi, Violet Yeiko**, *May 29, 2012* Violet Yeiko Nishiguchi, 90, of Honolulu died in Nuuanu Hale. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Patrick; daughters Harriet Nishiguchi, Georgia Hannah, Kathleen Morrow, Wanda Rhoads and Lora Hingston; brother Katsuki Tanoura; sisters Margaret Miyama and Chiyoko Tamaru; 17 grandchildren; and 21 great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 July 2012]

**Nishihara, John Edmund,** *Aug. 31, 2012* John Edmund Nishihara, 58, of Honolulu, an Ace Hardware employee, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by mother M. Anne; and brothers H. Keith, Dennis, Paul, David and Steven. Private services. Online condolences: borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 September 2012]

Nishihara, John Edmund, *Aug. 31, 2012* John Edmund Nishihara, 58, of Honolulu, an Ace Hardware employee, died in Honolulu. He was born on Molokai. He is survived by mother M. Anne and brothers H. Keith, Dennis, Paul, David and Steven. Private services. Online condolences: borthwickoahu.com. Incorrect information in an obituary published Thursday. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 14 September 2012]

Nishihira, Soko "Shorty", *Oct. 24, 2012* Soko "Shorty" Nishihira, 75, of Pepeekeo, Hawaii, retired owner of Shorty's Appliance Service, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Pepeekeo, Hawaii. He is survived by wifeMarvalee, son Gene, daughter Jan, brother Kenneth, sisters Masako Tsukimura and Linda Otomo, and a grandchild. Visitation: 4 p.m. Friday at Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. Services: 5 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 05 November 2012]

**Nishii, Herbert K. "Monty",** *Nov. 16, 2012* Herbert K. "Monty" Nishii, 81, of Aiea, a retired heavy equipment mechanic and an Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Myrtle, son Herbert S., daughter Stephanie N. Budar, brother Moses and five grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 December 2012]

Nishikawa, Sadao "Sada", *Sept. 11, 2012* Sadao "Sada" Nishikawa, 85, of Honolulu, a retired state television technician and an Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Patricia "Pat," sons Michael and Kinohi, brothers Richard and Herbert, sisters Grace Ishizaki and Ethel Nishino, and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 October 2012]

**Nishikawa, Yoshie "Violet"**, *Jan. 31, 2012* Yoshie "Violet" Nishikawa, 85, of Waialua died in Wahiawa. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by husband Harry T., daughter Colleen Ahia and brother Nobuo Awa. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 March 2012]

**Nishimitsu, Peggy Fukiko**, *June 22, 2012* Peggy Fukiko Nishimitsu, 87, of Kapaa, Kauai, a retired registered nurse at Samuel Mahelona Memorial Hospital, died at home. She was born in Kunia. She is survived by daughters Lorna and Holly, brothers Jerry and Terry Ishimoto, sister Sally Yamanaka and two grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. July 28 at All Saints Episcopal Church, Kapaa. Services: 10 a.m. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 July 2012]

**Nishimoto, Hiroshi,** 84, of Honolulu, peacefully passed away on May 5, 2012 at Straub Clinic and Hospital. He was a retired Lt. Colonel, U.S. Air Force. He was also a federal and State of Hawaii employee. He is survived by his wife, Mary N.; son, Clyde M. (Gayle) Nishimoto; daughter, Claire M. (Scott Mason) Tong; grandsons, Mekiah and Micah Tong; brothers, Herbert T. (Diane) Nishimoto, Paul T. (Thelma) Nishimoto. Private services were held. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 May 2012]

**Nishimoto, Hiroshi**, *May 5, 2012* Hiroshi Nishimoto, 84, of Honolulu, a retired Air Force lieutenant colonel and a federal and state employee, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Mary N., son Clyde M., daughter Claire M. Tong, brothers Herbert T. and Paul T. and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 May 2012]

Nishimoto, Janice Etsuko Kaneshiro, *June 3, 2012* Janice Etsuko Kaneshiro Nishimoto, 56, of Hilo, a co-owner of HRC Co., died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by husband James "Jimmy," stepsons Stephen and Harry, stepdaughter Jan Nishimoto-Arita, sisters Mae Kaneshiro and Diane Kaneshiro-Huff, and four step-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Dodo Mortuary Chapel. Services:10 a.m. Cremation to follow. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 June 2012]

**Nishimoto, Karl K. "Kiyomi",** *Aug. 30, 2012* Karl K. "Kiyomi" Nishimoto, 87, of Honolulu, a retired Meadow Gold Dairies employee and an Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Eva, son Erik, daughters Yvonne Tanaka and Carla Nishimoto, sister Sumi Khim and a grandchild. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 September 2012]

**Nishimoto, Motomi "Mutt",** *Dec. 8, 2012* Motomi "Mutt" Nishimoto, 93, of Kaneohe, a retired Allied Floor Corp. flooring installer and an Army veteran of World War II, died in Kaneohe. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by brother William A. and sisters Mitsuye Nagasako and Sadaye Nishimoto. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 December 2012]

**Nishimoto, Nobue,** *Nov. 21, 2012* Nobue Nishimoto, 90, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Manoa Cottage. She was born in Waialua. She is survived by daughtersAnne A. Teruya and Susan M. Kunitake, and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 December 2012]

**Nishimura, Edna Y.**, *Oct. 31, 2012* Edna Y. Nishimura, 77, of Honolulu, a retired secretary, died in California. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband George, daughters Jan Brydle and Lyn Holub, brother Milton Yamauchi and two grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m.

Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 09 December 2012]

**Nishimura, Emily Emiko**, *Dec. 11, 2011* Emily Emiko Nishimura, 87, of Honolulu, an office manager at family-owned Kodama Orchid Nursery, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Paul T.; daughters Judith Nii and Claire Ho; brother Benjamin T. Kodama; sisters Dorothy K. Yoshida, Florence K. Kurota and Grace K. Fukuda; four grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 January 2012]

**Nishimura, Herman Hakaru,** *July 19, 2012* Herman Hakaru Nishimura, 96, of Honolulu, a retired First Hawaiian Bank electronic data processing control clerk, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Margaret S., son Alan F., daughters Jean E. Nishimura and Mae H. Fusato, sisters Betty Y. Tsumura and Elizabeth T. Nishimura, four grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 August 2012]

**Nishimura, Katsuyoshi "Kats",** *Jan. 25, 2012* Katsuyoshi "Kats" Nishimura, 86, of Ventura, Calif., a retired civil engineer for the Navy at Port Hueneme and an Army veteran who served in World War II with the Military Intelligence Service, died in California. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by wife Kim, son Ken, daughter Lyn and sister Masayo Fujikami. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 March 2011]

**Nishimura, Kenneth K.**, *March 12, 2012* Kenneth K. Nishimura, 86, of Honolulu, a retired electronic engineer and an Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Waialua. He is survived by wife Sue S., sons Keith and Derek, daughters Doreen Watanabe and Jamie Holmes, five grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 March 2012]

Nishimura, Kimiye "Agnes", *Aug. 14, 2012* Kimiye "Agnes" Nishimura, 87, of Honolulu, a seamstress and former HolidayMart salesclerk, died in Straub Clinic &Hospital. She was born in Kalaheo, Kauai. She is survived by son Russell T. and brothers Kazuki "Errol" and Kameichi Shimizu. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 September 2012]

**Nishimura, Shiokichi,** *July 28, 2012* Shiokichi Nishimura, 88, of Waianae, a retired Heide and Cook pipe fitter and welder, died. He was born in Waialua. He is survived by wife Dale K.; son Paul; daughter Wanda Randall; brothers Bert, Frederic and Naruo; and three grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Advertiser 12 August 2012]

Nishimura, Teruko "Terry", 98, of Wahiawa, HI, passed away July 22, 2012 in Wahiawa. Born June 27, 1914 in Marconi, HI (Kahuku). Teruko was a member of the First Baptist Church of Wahiawa and a retired worker from Liberty House. She is survived by daughter, Gail Nishimura; sister, Matsuko "Margaret" Kawana; sisters-in-law, Michiko Ohashi and Chiyoko Ohashi. Visitation 5:30 p.m. Wednesday (August 15) at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel; Memorial Service 6:30 p.m. No flowers, please. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 August 2012] Nishimura, Teruko "Terry", *July 22, 2012* Teruko "Terry" Nishimura, 98, of Wahiawa, a retired Liberty House employee, died in Wahiawa. She was born in Marconi, Kahuku. She is survived by daughter Gail and sister Matsuko "Margaret" Kawana. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Wednesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. No flowers. [Honolulu Advertiser 12 August 2012]

Nishimura, Yoshihisa "Yoshi", *Oct. 18, 2012* Yoshihisa "Yoshi" Nishimura, 71, of Aiea, an international piano technician, died in Honolulu. He was born in Hiroshima, Japan. He is survived by wife Norie, son Alan, daughters Takae and Joyce, and three grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Saturday at Kawaiaha'o Church, 957 Punchbowl St. Services:4 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 October 2012]

**NISHIMURA, YOSHIHISA,** 71, died on October 18, 2012 in Honolulu, Hawaii. Born in Hiroshima, Japan, Yoshi always possessed the vigor to explore beyond boundaries. With his wife, he ventured to Hawaii to begin his dream. Passionate to bring beautiful music to the world, Yoshi built Mozart House that serviced and sold pianos internationally. He brought life to pianos and touched the hearts of many. Yoshi was a beloved husband of Norie, devoted father of Takae, Alan and Joyce and adored grandfather of Dylan, Keenan and Sienna. Visitation at 3:00 p.m. followed by service at 4:00 p.m. on Saturday, October 27, 2012 at Kawaiaha'o Church, 957 Punchbowl Street. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 October 2012]

**Nishino, Andrew Hachiro "Andy",** *July 31, 2012* Andrew Hachiro "Andy" Nishino, 89, of Pearl City, a retired civil service employee and an Army veteran who served with the 442nd Regimental Combat Team, 100th Battalion, Company A, died in Honolulu. He was born in Lahaina. He is survived by wife Fumie, son Rory, daughters Dorene Takata and Christine Yamzon, sisters Miyoko Tamura and Yoshiko Hasegawa, five grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 August 2012]

**Nishino, Henry,** *July 7, 2012* Henry Nishino, 83, of Honolulu, a house painter, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Joan; sons Mark, Bud and Guy; daughters Cyd and Teri; sister Patsy Shigematsu; and three grandchildren. Services held. Online condolences: borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 July 2012]

**Nishio, Kelly Hiroyoshi**, *Aug. 28, 2012* Kelly Hiroyoshi Nishio, 83, of Honolulu, a retired salesman and an Army veteran who served in the Korean War, died in Tripler Army Medical Center. He was born in Moloaa, Kauai. He is survived by son Craig H., and sisters Kay Hasegawa and Flora Umehara. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 September 2012]

**Nishioka, Anne Christiane,** *Feb. 15, 2012* Anne Christiane Nishioka, 54, of Honolulu, a state Department of Health secretary, died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Kinshasa, Belgian Congo. She is survived by husband Howard K., son Miles K., daughter Jasmine A., mother Renee Radalet, brothers Philippe and Dominique Bertrand, and sister Francoise Dauvin. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 March 2012]

Nishioka, Hisako, *Sept. 10, 2012* Hisako Nishioka, 82, of Mililani, a retired salesclerk at Sears Ala Moana, died in Wahiawa General Hospital. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by

husband Yoshito, sons Greg and Jon, daughter Lynne Moore, brothers Hiroshi and Robert Okuno, sisters Teruko Yamada and Ellen Kobashigawa, five grandchildren and four greatgrandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 October 2012]

**Nishioka, Travis Yoshio**, *Aug. 30, 2012* Travis Yoshio Nishioka, 37, of Kailua, a line cook at Nico's Pier 38, died in Kailua. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by father Gary S., mother Dayle E., sister Kelly K. Sumimoto and grandparent Miyoko Nakamura. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 September 2012]

**Nishioka, Travis Yoshio,** *Aug. 30, 2012* Travis Yoshio Nishioka, 37, of Kailua, a Nico's Pier 38 line cook, died in Kailua. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by parents Gary S. and Dayle E., sister Kelly K. Sumimoto and grandmother Miyoko Nakamuta. Private services. Incorrect information in an obituary published Monday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 September 2012]

**Nishiwaki, Hiroko,** *March 31, 2012* Hiroko Nishiwaki, 74, of Honolulu died in Hospice Hawaii Kailua Home. She was born in Japan. She is survived by husband the Rev. Seigoro, son Yasuo, daughter Miyuki Markowitz, brothers Susumu and Shigeru Watanabe, sister Eiko Miura and three grandchildren. Visitation:9 a.m. Thursday at Palolo Hongwanji. Services:10 a.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 April 2012]

**Nishiyama, Steven Satoru**, *Dec. 5, 2012* Steven Satoru Nishiyama, 70, of Honolulu died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Maria. Services: 2 p.m. today at Honpa Hongwanji Hawaii Betsuin, Pali Highway. Aloha or casual attire. No flowers. For information, call 772-1107. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 December 2012]

**Nishizawa, Florence T.,** *March 26, 2012* Florence T. Nishizawa, 91, of Honolulu, a retired garment cutter for Surfrider Sportswear/Haw'n Casual, died in Avalon Care Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sister Shirley. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 April 2012]

**Nitta, Hisano Kono**, *March 2, 2012* Hisano Kono Nitta, 100, of Honolulu, a retired Nani Lauhala lining seamstress, died. She was born in Waimea, Kauai. She is survived by daughter Betty Jane Wada and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 March 2012]

**Nitta, Mae Yoshiko,** *June 12, 2012* Mae Yoshiko Nitta, 83, of Honolulu died in Hale Nani Rehabilitation & Nursing Center. She was born in Ewa. She is survived by brothers Hank and Fred Yoshikawa, sister Edna Takesue, three grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 July 2012]

**Nitta, Priscilla Michie,** *Feb. 1, 2012* Priscilla Michie Nitta, 64, of Kalaheo, Kauai, a branch manager at Bank of Hawaii Hanapepe branch, died in Wilcox Memorial Hospital. She was born in Waimea, Kauai. She is survived by husband Norman; son Ken; daughter Tami; mother Mikiko Muraoka; brothers Calvin and Leighton Muraoka; sisters Lucile Horita, Brenda Honda and

Sheila Tamura; and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 February 2012]

**Niyekawa, Agnes Mitsue,** *May 4, 2012* Agnes Mitsue Niyekawa, 87, of Honolulu, a University of Hawaii professor emeritus, died. She was born in Japan. She is survived by son Erik Calogeras, daughter Meagan K. Calogeras and brother Yoshiyuki. Services to be determined. Donations suggested to Chamber Music Hawaii, Hawaii Public Radio or Hawai'i Symphony Orchestra. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 May 2012]

**Nobrega, Carlton E.**, *Aug. 26, 2012* Carlton E. Nobrega, 54, of Honolulu, an Alert Alarm System employee, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by companion Mary Jane Soo and hanai sister Ginger Perreira. Services: 5:30 p.m. Wednesday at St. Stephen Catholic Church. Aloha attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 October 2012]

**Nobriga, Alice Wahine Aukai**, *Nov. 9, 2012* Alice Wahine Aukai Nobriga, 88, of Waianae, a cannery worker, died in Waianae. She was born in Lahaina. She is survived by son Albert T.; daughters Julia L. Franklin, Loretta L.L. McKnight and Theresa A.A. Grace; brother Paul Kapu; 13 grandchildren; 30 great-grandchildren; and 10 great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Monday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Inurnment: 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Casual attire. No flowers. Online condolences: borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 November 2012]

**Noda, Lillian Hatsuki,** *June 12, 2012* Lillian Hatsuki Noda, 86, of Hilo, a retired teacher at Keaau Elementary School and Hilo Union School, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughters Laura and Diane Noda, Karen Emerson and Sharon Kataoka; brother Raymond Tanaka; sisters Patsy Hirata and Leonora Tanaka; and nine grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Sunday at Church of the Holy Cross, Hilo. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 June 2012]

**Noda, Steere Y.**, *Oct. 26, 2012* Steere Y. Noda, 97, of Honolulu, a retired proofreader at The Honolulu Advertiser, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Katsy U. and daughter Lilliann A. Yoshii. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 November 2012]

**Noeau, Benjamin Malomiki "Ben" Sr.,** *March 30, 2012* Benjamin Malomiki "Ben" Noeau Sr., 80, of Kawaihae, Hawaii, a retired U.S. Department of Agriculture agricultural inspector and auto mechanic technician, died at home. He was born in Kiilai, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Naomi; sons Miki, Owl and Brian; daughters Debbie Low and Gail Noeau; nine grandchildren; and nine great-grandchildren. Celebration of life: 9 a.m. April 14 at St. Benedict's Honaunau beach lot pavilion. Casual attire. Beach attire and swimming gear optional. Call 938-9851 or 217-6051 for information. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 April 2012]

**Nohara, Cain Kenichi**, *April 7, 2012* Cain Kenichi Nohara, 82, of Honolulu, a retired Aloha Motors/Cutter Chevrolet car salesman, died in Honolulu. He was born in Hamakua, Hawaii. He is survived by sons Drake and Darren, daughters Darlene Czerwinski and Doreen Hemmingway, sisters Nancy Kamisugi and Irene Mau, five grandchildren and two great-grandchildren.

Visitation: 3 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 April 2012]

Nohara, Cain Kenichi, *April 7, 2012* Cain Kenichi Nohara, 82, of Honolulu, a retired car salesman at Aloha Motors/Cutter Chevrolet, died in Honolulu. He was born in Hamakua, Hawaii. He is survived by sons Drake and Darren, daughters Darlene Czerwinski and Doreen Hemmingway, sisters Nancy Kamisugi and Irene Mau, five grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 May 2012]

**Nojima, Grace Mitsuyo,** *March 2, 2012* Grace Mitsuyo Nojima, 94, of Kailua, a homemaker, died in Castle Medical Center. She was born in Waimanalo. She is survived by daughters Sally and Sadie, brother Jiro Koike and sisters Margaret Ooka and Clara Ogawa. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 March 2012]

**Nomura, Fred Takuzo,** *Sept. 3, 2012* Fred Takuzo Nomura, 89, of Honolulu, a retired Department of the Navy lithograph pressman and an Army veteran, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Dorothy M., son Gary J., daughter Leigh E. Ito, brother George M., sister Kiyoko and a grandchild. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 September 2012]

**Nomura, Kenneth**, *May 28, 2012* Kenneth Nomura, 66, of Wailuku, an educator and superintendent for the state Department of Education, died at home. He was born in Puunene, Maui. He is survived by wife Charlotte, sons Cory and Reed, daughter Leslene Lopez, brothers Thomas and Patrick, sisters Barbara Nagata and Ellen Jorgensen, and seven grandchildren. Visitation: 4 p.m. Saturday at Wailuku Hongwanji. Services: 5 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 June 2012]

**Nomura, Wallace Shoji**, *June 9, 2012* Wallace Shoji Nomura, 73, of Honolulu, a retired Federal Aviation Administration air traffic controller and an Air Force veteran, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Charlene S.; sons Dean K. Nomura, and Kevin K., Guy A. and Shawn Y. Omura; brother Walter; sister Vivian Kim; and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 July 2012]

**Noonan, Agnes Florence**, *Feb. 26, 2012* Agnes Florence Noonan, 95, of Waikoloa, Hawaii, died. She was born in Providence, R.I. She is survived by sons Herbert, Allan, Wayne and Glenn; daughter Ann Earles; and five grandchildren. Private services. Donations suggested to the Oakland Children's Hospital sickle cell program, 747 52nd St., Oakland, CA 94609. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 March 2012]

**Norris, Anita S.**, *Oct. 11, 2012* Anita S. Norris, 71, of Hilo, owner and financial manager of Fantasia Jewels and co-owner of Fantasia Pacific Inc., died at home. She was born in Lancaster, Calif. She is survived by husband Floyd, sons Richard and Kevin, daughters Colleen Norris and Stacy Packard, sister Linda Hart, 18 grandchildren and 24 great-grandchildren. No services. Donations suggested to Hospice of Hilo, 1011 Waianuenue Ave., Hilo, HI 96720. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 October 2012]

**North, Priscilla Oh Kee "Pat",** *May 31, 2012* Priscilla Oh Kee "Pat" North, 88, of Kailua, a homemaker, died in Hale Ho Aloha Nursing Home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Gary J., Joby S. and Herbert "Buster"; brother John Cho; sisters Evelyn Helmley, Agnes Bok Hee Markwith-Dudash and Gloria Jean Nam Spencer; six grandchildren; and eight great-grandchildren. Visitation:1:30 p.m. Friday at Episcopal Church of the Holy Nativity in Aina Haina. Services:2 p.m. Private inurnment. A memorial in her honor has been established at the Hawaii Foodbank, 2611 Kilihau St., Honolulu, HI96819. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 June 2012]

**Nose, Beatrice Mitsuko**, *Oct. 8, 2012* Beatrice Mitsuko Nose, 87, of Honolulu, a retired Palolo Elementary School teacher, died in Kuakini Medical Center. She was born in Kapaa, Kauai. She is survived by daughters Karen C. Nose and Katherine S. Nose-Warner; sisters Kayano Yoshimatsu, Elnora Wakatane, Takeko Yamane, Ellen Goto and Jean Morioka; and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 October 2012]

**Nose, Martha Matsue,** *Oct. 3, 2012* Martha Matsue Nose, 97, of Honolulu, a retired Hilton Hawaiian Village waitress, died in Honolulu. She was born in Hanapepe, Kauai. She is survived by daughters Patricia "Pat" Borsch and Roberta Kaneshiro, and five grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Monday at Makiki Christian Church, 829 Pensacola St. Services: 6 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 November 2012]

**Notgrass, Timothy Edward "Tim",** *Dec. 7, 2011* Timothy Edward "Tim" Notgrass, 53, of Holualoa, Hawaii, a carpenter with Starbird Construction and Maryl Development, died at home. He was born in Wahiawa. He is survived by wife Elaine Punihaole, son Timothy Punihaole-Notgrass, daughters Leilani Navarro and Ayako Punihaole-Notgrass, father Bobby Notgrass, mother Margaret Martin, sisters TeresaTee and Tammy Martin, and five grandchildren. Celebration of life: 11 a.m. Sunday at Kona Old Airport, North side. For more information, call 322-9427. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 January 2012]

**Nottage, David Gilman,** *July 7, 2012* David Gilman Nottage, 93, of Holualoa, Hawaii, a retired insurance agent, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons David G. Jr., James T. and Samuel W.; daughters Kahren "Muffy" Miller and Charlotte "Lolly" Davis; brother Peter; 12 grandchildren; and 10 great-grandchildren. Private services. Donations suggested to Hospice of Kona, P.O. Box 4130, Kailua-Kona, HI 96745-4130. Online condolences: ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 15 July 2012]

**Nouchi, Hakaru "Hank",** *Sept. 6, 2012* Hakaru "Hank" Nouchi, 75, of Makaha, a retired hotel manager and an Army veteran, died in Wahiawa. He was born in Wailuku. He is survived by wife Lauretta, sons Marc and Matthew, daughters Truly Streng and Christy Bradley, and nine grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 October 2012]

**NOUCHI, HAKARU HANK,** 75, died at Wahiawa General Hospital on September 6th, 2012, following an extended illness. He was born July 20th, 1937 in Wailuku, Hawaii, to Sotaru and Tari Nouchi. Hakaru served in United States Army from 1955-1959. Hank will be remembered as a generous man who had a great sense of humor and carefree love of life. He enjoyed gardening, cooking, listening to Frank Sinatra, and talking story over beer and pupus. He will be

greatly missed by all who knew and loved him. Left to cherish his memory are his children; daughter Truly Streng (Russell), son Marc Nouchi (Misty), daughter Christy Bradley (Alan), son Matthew Nouchi; nine grandchildren, siblings and extended family. He was preceded in death by sons Rory and Anson Nouchi. Following a private service, interment will be at The Punchbowl National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 October 2012]

**NovoGradac, Mary Elizabeth,** *Jan. 15, 2012* Mary Elizabeth NovoGradac, 81, of Kailua-Kona, a homemaker, died in Honokaa, Hawaii. She was born in Eagle Rock, Calif. She is survived by sons George Jr. and Harry; daughters Elizabeth Wade, Linda Ka'apu and Lisa Grinstead; 12 grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 January 2012]

**Noyle, Ken,** *Sept. 2, 2012* Ken Noyle, 90, of Honolulu, an entertainer, died in Honolulu. He was born in England. He is survived by son Ric, daughter Cherry Wilkinson and two grandchildren. Services:2 p.m. Sunday at Manoa Park, next to Manoa Gardens. Cas ual attire.No flowers. No gifts. Please bring memories of Ken only. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 October 2012]

**Nozaki, Mitsuo,** *Sept. 13, 2012* Mitsuo Nozaki, 89, of Hanapepe, Kauai, a retired carpenter and an Army veteran who served in the 442nd Regimental Combat Team, 100th Battalion Headquarters Company, died in Wilcox Memorial Hospital. He was born in Hanapepe. He is survived by wife Irene; sons Paul, Sidney and Lyle; daughter Nancy; sister Hannah; and five grandchildren. Visitation: 1 p.m. Saturday at Hanapepe United Church of Christ. Services: 2 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 September 2012]

**Nozaki, Shinzo,** *Feb. 21, 2012* Shinzo Nozaki, 67, of Honolulu, a T. Red Co. land developer and owner of the former Nozaki Transportation, died. He was born in Naha, Okinawa. He is survived by wife Naoko, daughter Yvette Matsumoto and a grandchild. Visitation: 5 p.m. Tuesday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 March 1 2012]

**Nundunuchi, Kirk Ryo Uechi, Yago Urasoe Nakama,** *Nov. 14, 2012* Kirk Ryo Uechi, Yago Urasoe Nakama Nundunuchi, 63, of Pearl City, an artist, entrepreneur and owner of Hawaiian Hut in Seattle, died in Honolulu. He was born in Papaikou, Hawaii. He is survived by son Kyle Marshall, mother Yoshiko, companion Melinda Wood and sisters Patricia Davison and Sandra Glynn. Visitation: 3 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 December 2012]

**Nunes, Abner Lepen,** *Nov. 26, 2012* Abner Lepen Nunes, 60, of Ewa Beach, a city landscaper, died in Wahiawa General Hospital. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Ranceford K.; daughters Marshalynn, Raynette and Charde; brothers Bulla Lepen, Domingo Jr., Randall and George Rio, Richard Murton, Charles Newman, Franklin Borling, Pete James, and Richard Garcia; sisters Marjorie Bixby, Martha Kamaka, Madeline Agualo, Susan Jeremiah, Anita Seal and Esther Pila; and two grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at Nanaikapono Protestant Church. Services: 10 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 December 2012]

**Nunes, Bert LeRoy,** *June 23, 2012* Bert LeRoy Nunes, 68, of Kapaa, Kauai, a retired tour director at Island Holiday Tours and a Navy veteran, died at home. He was born in Kilauea, Kauai. He is survived by son Brandon; mother Sarah; brothers Leslie, Mervin and Wendell; sister Beverly P.; and two grandchildren. Services to be announced at a later date. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 June 2012]

**Nunes, Haroldine C.**, *Oct. 2, 2012* Haroldine C. Nunes, 83, of Honolulu, a Department of Education employee, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by hanai sister Arlene Souki. Visitation: 2 p.m. Friday at Sts. Peter & Paul Catholic Church. Services: 4 p.m. Private burial. Casual or aloha attire. Lei welcome. Online condolences: borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 October 2012]

**Nunes, James Joseph Jr.,** *March 30, 2012* James Joseph Nunes Jr., 58, of Waianae, a prison guard, died in Waianae Coast Comprehensive Health Center. He was born in Japan. He is survived by wife Wanda M., daughters Delia Lanet Nunes-Oliveira and Veronica Jean Nunes, brother Keone J. and seven grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 April 2012]

**Nunies, William Kaneahanui**, *Nov. 16, 2012* William Kaneahanui Nunies, 87, of Honolulu, an ammunition disposal and civil service worker, and an Army veteran, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Lily K. Kanoholani-Ako; son Kimo Kauahi; daughters Judy Santiago, Mercy Jackson and Willette Coleman; brother Keola; sister Genevieve Labistre; 14 grandchildren; 13 great-grandchildren; and two great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 4 p.m. Monday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 8:30 a.m. Tuesday at the mortuary. Services: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 08 December 2012]

**Nunogawa, Hatsumi,** *Sept. 22, 2012* Hatsumi Nunogawa, 84, of Honolulu, a retired Honolulu Police Department dispatcher, died. She was born in Honokaa, Hawaii. She is survived by son Jason H., daughter Gail T. Kim, brother Franklin K. Tanaka, sister Momoyo K. Tanaka and three grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 October 12012]